Predictive Power of Accounting Estimated: Empirical Evidence from Indonesia

Miss Silvy Astari

บทคัดย่อและแฟ้มข้อมูลฉบับเต็มของวิทยานิพนธ์ตั้งแต่ปีการศึกษา 2554 ที่ให้บริการในคลังปัญญาจุฬาฯ (CUIR) เป็นแฟ้มข้อมูลของนิสิตเจ้าของวิทยานิพนธ์ ที่ส่งผ่านทางบัณฑิตวิทยาลัย

The abstract and full text of theses from the academic year 2011 in Chulalongkorn University Intellectual Repository (CUIR) are the thesis authors' files submitted through the University Graduate School.

A Thesis Submitted in Partial Fulfillment of the Requirements for the Degree of Master of Science Program in Finance Department of Banking and Finance Faculty of Commerce and Accountancy Chulalongkorn University Academic Year 2014 Copyright of Chulalongkorn University อำนาจการพยากรณ์ของประมาณการทางบัญชี หลักฐานเชิงประจักษ์จากประเทศอินโดนีเชีย

นางสาวซิลวี อัสตารี

วิทยานิพนธ์นี้เป็นส่วนหนึ่งของการศึกษาตามหลักสูตรปริญญาวิทยาศาสตรมหาบัณฑิต สาขาวิชาการเงิน ภาควิชาการธนาคารและการเงิน คณะพาณิชยศาสตร์และการบัญชี จุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย ปีการศึกษา 2557 ลิขสิทธิ์ของจุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย

Thesis Title	Predictive	Power	of	Accounting	Estimated:
	Empirical E	vidence f	from	Indonesia	
Ву	Miss Silvy Astari				
Field of Study	Finance				
Thesis Advisor	Ruttachai S	eelajaroe	en, Pl	n.D.	

Accepted by the Faculty of Commerce and Accountancy, Chulalongkorn University in Partial Fulfillment of the Requirements for the Master's Degree

>Dean of the Faculty of Commerce and Accountancy (Associate Professor Pasu Decharin, Ph.D.)

THESIS COMMITTEE

Chairman

(Associate Professor Sunti Tirapat, Ph.D.)

_____Thesis Advisor

(Ruttachai Seelajaroen, Ph.D.)

Examiner

(Suparatana Tanthanongsakkun, Ph.D.)

_____External Examiner

(Chavalit Kitjakarnlertudom, Ph.D.)

ซิลวี อัสตารี : อำนาจการพยากรณ์ของประมาณการทางบัญชี หลักฐานเชิงประจักษ์จาก ประเทศอินโดนีเซีย (Predictive Power of Accounting Estimated: Empirical Evidence from Indonesia) อ.ที่ปรึกษาวิทยานิพนธ์หลัก: อ. ดร. รัฐชัย ศีลาเจริญ, 68 หน้า.

งานศึกษาขึ้นนี้ได้ค้นคว้าเกี่ยวกับการใช้องค์ประกอบของรายการคงค้างที่ถูกประมาณการ โดยผู้จัดการ เพื่อพยากรณ์ศักยภาพของบรรษัทโดยอาศัย ซึ่งศักยภาพดังกล่าวถูกชี้วัดด้วยกระแสเงิน สดและรายได้สุทธิ เพื่อเป็นการยืนยันผลการศึกษาของข้าพเจ้า ในการศึกษานี้ กระแสเงินสดจะถูก จำแนกออกเป็นสองส่วนอันได้แก่กระแสเงินสดจากการดำเนินงานและกระแสเงินสดอิสระ ในขณะที่ รายได้สุทธิถูกจำแนกออกเป็นรายได้สุทธิและรายได้จากการดำเนินงาน กระบวนการค้นคว้าถูก ออกแบบให้ทำการพยากรณ์ผลลัพธ์ล่วงหน้าหนึ่งปีและสองปี โดยอาศัยข้อมูลจากสามกลุ่ม ได้แก่ อุตสาหกรรมวัตถุดิบ การแปรรูป และการบริการ ที่จดทะเบียนในตลาดหลักทรัพย์ประเทศ อินโดนีเซียครอบคลุมช่วงเวลาระหว่างปี 1997 ถึง 2012 และเพื่อเป็นการยืนยันประโยชน์อันจะได้รับ จากการองค์ประกอบเหล่านี้ ข้าพเจ้าได้ทดสอบโดยการคำณวนว่าจะสามารถได้รับผลตอบแทนที่ มากกว่าปกติหรือไม่ ผลการศึกษาพบว่าองค์ประกอบของรายการคงค้างที่ถูกประมาณการโดย ผู้จัดการสามารถนำมาใช้เพื่อคาดการณ์กระแสเงินสดจากการดำเนินงานและกระแสเงินสดอิสระได้ ล่วงหน้าหนึ่งปีและสองปี และยังสามารถคาดการณ์รายได้จากการดำเนินงานและกระแสเงินสดอิสระได้ ล่วงหน้าหนึ่งปีและสองปี และยังสามารถคาดการณ์รายได้จากการดำเนินงานได้ล่วงหน้าหนึ่งปี ในขณะที่สามารถคาดการณ์รายได้สุทธิได้ล่วงหน้าสองปี การใช้องค์ประกอบของรายการคงค้างที่ถูก ประมาณการโดยผู้จัดการในการประมาณการะแสเงินสดอิสระเท่านั้นที่พบว่าสามารถสร้าง ผลตอบแทนที่มากกกว่าปกติ

ภาควิชา การธนาคารและการเงิน สาขาวิชา การเงิน ปีการศึกษา 2557

ลายมือชื่อนิสิต	
ลายมือชื่อ อ.ที่ปรึกษาหลัก	

5582867126 : MAJOR FINANCE

KEYWORDS: MANAGERIAL ESTIMATE / INDONESIAN STOCK EXCHANGE MARKET / FORECASTING FIRM PERFORMANCE SILVY ASTARI: Predictive Power of Accounting Estimated: Empirical Evidence from Indonesia. ADVISOR: RUTTACHAI SEELAJAROEN, Ph.D., 68 pp.

This study examines the ability of accrual components estimated by managers in predicting firm performance which is represented by cash flow and earnings. To confirm my findings, I extend the classification of cash flow in to two groups which are cash flow from operation and free cash flow while earnings are divided into net income and operating income. The investigation is designed to forecast 1 year and 2 years ahead using the data from 3 sectors : raw material, processing, and service companies listed in the Indonesian Stock Exchange spanning from 1997 to 2012. In addition, I investigate the usefulness of these components by testing whether they can provide abnormal returns. The findings show that the accrual components estimated by managers have additional power in forecasting cash flow from operation and free cash flow in one and two years ahead. Meanwhile, it also give¹⁰ additional power in forecasting operating income in one year ahead and net income in two year ahead. Moreover, by considering the accrual components estimated by managers in making investment decisions, it is able to provide the abnormal return in the case of forecasting free cash flow only.



Department: Banking and Finance Field of Study: Finance Academic Year: 2014

Student's Signature	
Advisor's Signature	

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

First of all I would like to thanks full to Allah SWT for always be surround me, without His blessing I might not be able to achieve all this things. my prophet Muhammad SAW, for teaching me how to be good muslim. I would like to thanks to master science in finance program, faculty commerce and accountancy, Chulalongkorn University, for the opportunity to let me in to this program. I am sure that all of knowledge that I have been through will give benefit for me in the future. For my advisor, thank you so much for all of your guidance, patient behavior, time valuable and acknowledgement for assist me to complete this thesis. I would like to thanks to my chairman committee Ajarn Sunti Tirapat for all suggestion and supporting me to completing this program. Besides to my committee Ajarn suparatana and Ajarn Chavalit, for valuable time and suggestion in guide me to provide decent thesis. To all Ajarn in MSF program for teaching me new thought and critical thinking. Additionally to Miss Chantima for informed and help me relating to the program regulation.

For my beloved family Nurzaman Bachtiar and Syamyuliar, thank you for trusting me and supporting me through all this years, more words can I say. Thank you to my sisters, brothers in law and nieces for all the understanding and love. Without supporting financial from DIKTI, Indonesian government, I would not able to get through the master program, supporting from Andalas University. To my entire MSF class mate batch 16, thank you for the friendship, help and support me especially to Lian, Som and Fair. Thank you for making my life in Thailand becomes unforgettable.

จุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย Chulalongkorn University

CONTENTS

Pag	<u>;</u> e
THAI ABSTRACTiv	
ENGLISH ABSTRACTv	
ACKNOWLEDGEMENTSvi	
CONTENTS	
Chapter I: Introduction	
1.1 Background	
1.2 Research Questions	
1.3 Objectives	
1.4 Hypothesis	
1.5 Contributions	
Chapter II: Literature review	
2.1 The importance of earnings and cash flow	
2.2 Benefit of accrual components	
2.3 In formativeness of management estimated	
2.4 Earning management16	
Chapter III: Development Hypothesis	
Chapter IV: Methodology21	
4. 1 Forecasting firm performance	
4.2 Usefulness of managerial estimates	
Chapter V: Data	
5.1 Explanatory and explained variables	
5.2 The sample	

Page

	Chapter VI: Empirical Result	. 44
	6.1 Analysis explanation	. 44
	6.2 Forecasting cash flow	. 45
	6.3 Forecasting earnings	. 50
	6.4 Usefulness of managerial estimate	. 54
	Chapter VII: Conclusion	. 56
R	EFERENCES	. 57
V	1TA	. 68



จุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย Chulalongkorn University viii

Chapter I: Introduction

1.1 Background

The International Accounting Standard Broad (IASB) and Financial Accounting Standard Broad (FASB) (2010) defined the general purpose of financial statement as "The objective of financial statement is to provide financial information about the reporting entity that is useful for existing and potential investors, lenders and other creditors in making decision about providing resources to the entity. Those decisions involve buying, selling, or holding equity and debt instruments and providing or setting loans and other forms of credit". The statement implied that the financial statement should provide useful information to help users, including regulators in making decisions related to the firms. Furthermore, another statement by IFRS 2001, "... asserts that economic decision that are taken by users of financial statements requires an evaluation of the ability of an entity to generate cash and cash equivalents", emphasizes that the role of financial statement do not only provide information about current firm activities, but also give information about future firm performances.

Empirical evidence shows that two components of financial statements have been popularly used by market participants, namely earnings and cash flows. A study by Govindarajan (1980), did a survey on security analysts to distinguish whether they use the earnings information or cash flow information in analyzing the firm performance. He found that security analysts used earnings information rather than cash flow in their professional reports. Moreover, Baber, Janakiraman et al. (1996) discovered that executive compensation could affect the firm's earnings report. They showed that earnings persistent are higher when the CEO is approaching retirement. There could be two implications, firstly; CEO's performance might be measured against the earnings figure. Secondly, the management may try to manage earnings figure to generate their performance. Besides, Suadi (1998) found that the cash flow figures are related to a dividend in the future. Dividends show the portion that has been paid to investors. The entire studies indicate that earnings and cash flow figures are actually used by readers of the financial statements for decisions making.

Another strand of research examined which figures that has the highest ability to predict the future firm performances. Prior study by Bowen, Burgstahler et al. (1986) asserted that cash flow is a useful predictor compared to earnings for predicting the future cash flow for one until two years ahead. However, for long forecasting horizon, earnings and cash flows have equivalent predictability. Further, Habib (2008) stated that earnings and cash flows are essential information because it can indicate the future stock return. Those prior studies show that these components turned out to measure the firm's achievement. Moreover, MJ (1991) predicted the financial distress using data from U.S, by comparing earnings and cash flow models. He found that earnings possess more ability in predicting financial distress compared to cash flow. Using Indonesian data, Hidayatullah (2009) noted that all of cash variables have high ability in predicting future cash flow from operation compared to earnings. This evidence implied that the debate on whether earnings or cash flows could predict future performances better is far from over. Therefore, this issue has become one of the research questions in my study.

To reach the objective of the financial statement, accounting standard methods keep evolving such as the change in transaction recording from cash basis to accrual basis. Under the cash basis, firm discloses the amount of the transactions when the cash is generated or issued. On the other hand, the accrual basis discloses the amount of the transaction when the transaction appears, no matter when cash is generated or issued. The fact of accrual items is to ensure that the managers are able to provide forward looking number. The reason is due to the ability of the managers in estimating the cash to be received or issued in the future. Accrual accounting is important based on FASB No 8, 2010 "Reporting entity economic resources claims and changes in its economic resources and claims during a period provides a better basis for assessing the entity past and future performance than information solely about cash receipts and payment during the period". This statement implies that the accrual figure is needed because it will provide better information about future performance of the firms in the next period of time. Evidence by Dechow, Sloan et al. (1995) found that accrual components increase the relationship between earnings and stock returns. However, there are timing and matching problems under the cash flow method. Her study supported the FASB statement, which reinforced the usefulness of accrual basis. Furthermore, Francis, LaFond et al. (2005) showed that the lower quality accrual is associated with the higher cost of debt, larger equity betas and smaller price multiple on earnings. These evidences implied that accrual figures can provide a picture about current and forward looking number of firm performances.

Prior study by Jones (1991), Subramanyam (1996) and Xie (2001) decomposed the total accrual component into discretionary and non-discretionary. Discretionary represents the amounts that are approximated by the manager. Meanwhile, the non- discretionary is related to the conditions of the firms such as the economic situation. Discretionary figures have been widely studied; Subramanyam (1996) suggested that discretionary accrual improves the quality of information provided. Otherwise, Bernard and Skinner (1996) argued that increase or decrease managerial discretion is the signal value of accounting earnings. Those previous studies implied the used of discretionary accruals can enhance and detect the accounting earnings in the firm.

Beside the use of discretionary accrual, this component can mislead the users of the financial statement in making decision related to the firms. Evidenced from Sutanto (2000) asserted that managers use any method in calculating accrual numbers in a way to benefited themselves. As well as Ghosh and Olsen (2009) examined that discretionary accrual have been used by managers to manage their earning during uncertain situation. The prior study implied that the accrual items have been seen as managerial manipulation of accounting figures. Properly supervised are needed in order to make the accrual item be able to give

additional information about firm future performance. However, I did not focus on discretionary and non-discretionary items in my study.

The information's in the financial statements is noteworthy in helping the readers to analyze the firm activities. This situation makes the important role of the managers become more appearances, which needed more investigation to determine the role of managers in the firms. In this study classifies the accrual items into estimated and non-estimated by manager. I follow the classification by Lev, Li et al. (2010). They used U.S. data and found that accrual estimated by manager has improved the ability of earnings in predicting future earnings but it is not improved the ability of earnings in predicting future cash flow.

I conduct this research in Indonesia to provide empirical evidence whether the management estimate actually increase the usefulness of information in the financial statement. I argue that the result from Lev, Li et al. (2010) could not be hold in Indonesia, the reason is according to Ebaid (2011) the characteristics between developed countries and emerging countries are different in term of the behaviors of the stock exchange market situation and participants. He found that emerging markets have less number of firms listed in the stock market compared to developed markets. Then the investors in emerging market are less mature compared to the investors in developed markets. Besides, the processing information is less efficient in emerging markets and the last is there is less disclosure requirement in composing financial statement emerging market. From this evidence, I am interested to distinguish whether the accrual components estimated by manager have additional power in forecasting the firm's performance. Another reason I choose Indonesian data because most of the investors in Indonesia are foreigners and most of local investors are institutional. This situation makes the financial statement become more essential. The institutional have to provide return to their customers and to make investment decision they will rely on the information in the firm's financial statement. This context will lead the firms

to provide reliable information and the managerial estimate should give additional power to predict firm performances.

Improving the predictive ability of earnings does not mean that it is useful in practice

for the users of financial statements. To increase confidence of my result and to distinguish whether the managerial estimate have contributions for investors in making investment decisions, I calculate the economic significance. Study by Poon and Granger (2003) examined that the researchers should not rely only on the statistical significant only, but also have to predict the error from economic significance. Besides, Lewellen (2004) asserted that in the finance literature, economically significant considerations have been used to sharpen the result of statistical evidence by conducting the return predictability. With this explanation, I do a significant test by calculating the abnormal return using the CAPM method; by performing a zero investment return. In this step, I compare the return from a portfolio with accounting accrual estimated by manager and portfolio without accounting accrual estimated by manager.

My result is slightly different with Lev, Li et al. (2010). In my study, I found that the accrual components estimated by manager have additional power in forecasting cash flow and free cash flow in the short and the long term. Also, it has incremental power in forecasting net income in the long term and operating income in the short term. The different result in forecasting earnings is related to the method in calculating both items. Moreover, my result supported the FASB that assists the changing of accounting methods, from cash basis to accrual basis in order to provide reliable of information in the financial statements.

Hence, using the firms predicting performance number, the high abnormal returns appeared in the model with accrual components estimated by manager in forecasting free cash flow only. It can be summarized that the accrual components estimated by manager is useful for investors in forecasting free cash flow.

1.2 Research Questions

Accrual component estimated by manager are made by regulators to let manager able to give forward looking numbers. On the other hand, this part has been used by manager to do earnings management and it leads a question to this study "Whether the accrual components estimated by corporate management could provide predictive power information about firm future performances and it is useful for the investors in making investment decisions?"

1.3 Objectives

In this study, I have 2 objectives as follow:

- By separating the accounting information into accrual component estimated by manager and accrual component non-estimated by manager, this will provide additional power in forecasting firm's performance.
- 2. Whether including the accrual component estimated by manager in forecasting firm's performance has helped investors in making an investment decisions.

จหาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย

1.4 Hypothesis

In order to answer my research question, I do several tests to generate the conclusion. My hypotheses are:

Hypothesis 1: Accrual component estimated by the manager can increase the ability of earnings in predicting firm's performance.

Hypothesis 2: Accrual component estimated by the manager is useful for investors in making investments decisions.

1.5 Contributions

The contributions of my study are, first, provide evidence to accounting authority that they have achieved their goal in accommodating the accrual component estimated by manager. Due to organization of accounting standards IFRS and FASB argue that the accrual method might deliver better information about the circumstance of the firms in the future. Second, giving empirical result that these components have provided additional information in predicting firm's performance. Third, it would be beneficial to the investors when they need to make investment decisions because when they concern on the accrual component estimated by managers, they will have abnormal returns.

The rest of the paper is organized as follows. Section 2 is literature reviews of prior studies contain of accrual components estimated by managers, forecasting earnings and future cash flow. Section 3 describes the background of my hypothesis. Section 4 shows the methodology in measuring the ability of the accrual components estimated by managers in forecasting firm performances. Section 5 includes the data and the summary statistic. Section 6 focus on the empirical result and the last is section 7 provides the conclusion.

Chulalongkorn University

Chapter II: Literature review

The firm is required to provide a report based on the situation of the firm in the past and present. It is expected to provide predictions about the circumstances of the firm in the future. The Financial Accounting Standard Board (FASB) and International Financial Reporting System (IFRS) as the primary accounting organization have made complete rules for firm in term of reporting financial statement. The firm has to follow the standard to facilitate the reader with a financial statement so that it is easy to understand the content of the financial report. Several items in financial report are based on the real activity of the firm. Additionally, some items are based on managerial estimation which the reason is to give the manager a space to convey their thoughts on the cash to be received or issued in the future. There are two elements that are essential for users of financial statement earnings and cash flow. The earnings are called total accrual figures because they include managerial estimation. However, the cash flow is based on cash inflows and cash outflows. Further details will be described in the next section.

2.1 The importance of earnings and cash flow

Earnings and cash flow are substantial information in order to attract attention of the user of financial report, e.g. regulators, creditors and accounting professionals. Foster (1977), Patell (1976) found that the stock market reacts when a firm releases earnings information and they also stated that investors use past earnings to forecast the future earnings. Parallel with the prior studies, Company (1991) organized a survey and discovered that earnings component is used in computing the executive compensation contracts. The two papers above implied that the earnings information is actually used in the decision-making process.

On the other hands, the crucial role of cash flow has been distinguished by Gentry and Hoque (1990). They claimed that when the cash flow from operation increases, the financial and credit health of the firm is growing as well. The reason is the firm does not have to borrow cash and make the firm not to have the interest expense; the brief reason is that the firm has enough cash to cover their activity. Besides, when the cash flow from operation decreases, there is a possibility for the firm to have a debt and lead the interest expense to occur. This situation will affect the performance of the firm because excess debt in the long term will make the firm has poor performance. By using data from Indonesia, Suwardjono (2005) concluded that earning power and cash generating power are indicators that can influence the behavior of participant in the stock market. Those prior studies implied that the earnings and cash flow information can be used as references for evaluating the performance of the firm.

Due to the importance of these two components, more studies have distinguished the ability of cash flow and earnings in forecasting firm circumstance in the future. Krishnan and Largay III (2000), Yun, Kim et al. (2012), stated that cash flow has better ability in predicting earnings and future cash flow. Concerning on time frame, Finger (1994) found that in short term, earnings have excessive power in forecasting cash flow, however in long term, earnings and cash flow have the same ability. In this study, I use both figures as a measure of firm performance

According to IFRS and FASB, the firm has to form five financial statements in one period of time (one year). There are balance sheet, cash flow statement, net income, changing in equity report and note of the financial statement. As in this study, I use accrual items which are recognized in the balance sheet and cash flow items which are recognized in the cash flow statement. Accrual information can be used to calculate cash flow items and vice versa Dechow, Kothari et al. (1998) developed a modeling framework which considers the relationship between earnings, accrual and cash flow. They discovered that earnings are better element in predicting operating cash flow rather than current operating cash flow. This paper becomes a pioneer in distinguishing the relationship between three elements. The model is always evolving until today and researcher keeps extending the way of grouping the accrual element to capture the power of the accrual component itself. Lengthen his own prior study Dechow, Richardson et al. (2008) examined the persistence of cash element in earnings. They differentiate cash item into three sections: cash can be retained by the firm, cash can be distributed to the debt holder and cash can be distributed to the equity holder. By classifying those variables, it was shown that the cash can be allocated to the equity holder which has higher persistence. Moreover, they stated that the combination of these three items is sufficient for assessing the performance of the firm and makes the former researchers eager to distinguish which item that has the highest influence to the firm performance. These findings help the regulator in setting accounting standards to evaluate their achievement in making a better standard. It is expected that the correct information appears in the financial statements and there will be less deception possibility.

Earnings and cash flow figures are often to be compared. Dechow (1994) provided evidence why earnings are usually used as a proxy for firm performance. She compared earnings figures with cash flow figures and wrote that earnings have a strong relationship with stock return rather than the realized cash flow in the short term. Hence, the solid relationship will occur when firms have substantial changes in working capital requirement, investment and financing activities. They also derived the conclusion that the realized cash flow has timing and matching problems which make the cash flow is less able to reflect the concrete performance. For example in recognizing the utility cost, according to cash basis, the cash is issued in the beginning of the month, but actually the expense was already used in the last month. This situation might mislead the computation of earnings in the right period of time.

Contradictory with Dechow (1994), a study by Lev and Zarowin (1999) stated that the cash flow is more informative than earnings. Cash flow is affected by accounting rules and it is able to reduce the earnings manipulation by managers. The latest study by Badertscher, Collins et al. (2012) is distinguished the ability of earnings; they wrote that the accrual item is a more useful predictor of the future operating cash flow rather than the restated accruals, hence accrual item has a significantly relationship to the future cash flow. There is no clear conclusion directed to which one are the best figures that can be used as a proxy for firm performance. From this background, it conducts me to utilize earnings and cash flow from figures to measure the firm performance.

The aforementioned study uses data from United State; however, the result is practically the same when the data from Indonesia is used. Supriyadi (1999) examined the ability of earnings versus cash flow in predicting cash flow. He used three kinds of model, namely cash flow model, earnings model and earnings cash flow model. Then he declared that the cash flow data gives better information in forecasting cash flow compared to earnings. Afterwards, Syafriadi (2000) wrote that the use of financial statement can evaluate the performance of the firm in generating cash when they get information about earnings and cash flow component. Although the findings in prior studies are different but they believe that both figures can explain the state of the firm. In this study, I separate the cash flow information into free cash flow and operating cash flow. Moreover, I separate earnings into net income and operating income.

2.2 Benefit of accrual components

The purpose of accrual figures is to give managers an opportunity to dedicate their mind in order to provide an overview of the firm. But there is doubt from certain parties that argue managers use this item to enrich themselves. This doubt occurs because the number of accrual item is not accepted or has been removed by the firm yet. Baker and Cunningham (1993) found that the lender use accrual accounting information in making decision related to the firm. It makes the accrual figures more important because the financial report readers use this element to in making decision. A paper by Barth, Cram et al. (2001) has classified the accrual figure into several items and studied the relationship between accruals and future cash

flow. By disaggregating the accrual items into changes in account receivable, account payable, inventory, depreciation and amortization and other accruals. The aim of categorizing the accrual items is to determine whether every accrual figure has increased the ability of earnings in predicting cash flow. They have concluded that in the long term, depreciation and amortization have significant power in predicting cash flow. They found that different ability might be influenced by the quality of that component itself. Moreover, Francis, LaFond et al. (2005) examined the quality of accrual; they suggested that the price shares by investors reflect their perception of accrual quality. Hence, lower quality accrual is related with higher cost debt, small price multiple on earnings and large equity betas. In other words, the quality of accrual has influenced the perspective of an investor. It is explained that each accrual element has different ability to predict cash flow and earnings in the future and it depends on the quality of accruals and periodic predictions. Therefore, the roles of the manager to determine the accrual are indispensable.

Corresponding to the prior study, Tiono, Meiden et al. (2004) used data from Indonesia to state that inventory, depreciation and amortization cannot be used as a predictors of for future cash flow. Besides, Ratmono and Cahyonowati (2005) used balance sheet element as a measure of the accrual stage in the firm. They discovered that the accrual element has low persistence compared to the cash element. In both study, they separated the accrual component into several items and examined the ability of each variable in forecasting firm performance. In addition, Elingga (2008) extended the aforementioned study by separating the sample into two periods before and after the economic crisis. They found that when in the crisis period, accrual items which are depreciation and amortization will affect cash flow in the future. On the other hand, when the economy is stable, all of accrual items such as account receivable, inventory, account payable, depreciation and amortization are having a significant effect to cash flow in the future. The various results make me interested in extending to a further study by dividing the accrual element into the accrual component estimated by manager and the accrual element non- estimated by managers. In my study, I conduct 5 OLS models which can explain not only the power of each component accrual, but also explain the ability of accrual and cash flow method in predicting firm performance.

Another point of view related to accrual component has been conducted by Elbert Ludica Toha (2012) who addressed that there is an accrual anomaly in Indonesia Stock Exchange market. Accrual anomaly is clearly persistence in 2005 and 2006, but not in 2003 and 2004. Hence, this paper has a lack data period, since they only examined for 4 years. The accrual anomaly implies that there is a negative association between accounting accruals (the non-cash component of earnings) and future stock returns. Besides, the less anomaly persistence in Indonesia Lev and Nissim (2004) used the data from U.S. stock market and suggested that accrual anomaly has consistently appeared for 30 years. Actually, these two papers cannot be compared to each other because of the data limitation however, Elbert Ludica Toha (2012) found the different result between Indonesia and U.S. is because the difference of accounting standard which is influenced by the country characteristic. Pincus, Rajgopal et al. (2007) wrote the accrual anomaly has been occurred in a common law country and less occurred in code law country. The degree of accrual in common low countries e.g. U.S., is higher than code law countries e.g. Indonesia. Code law system accounting rules merge with national laws and tend to have high perspective and procedure. Otherwise, common law system develops in a case by case basis with no attempt to cover all cases by covering code. Indeed, statute law is exist in common law, but is less detailed and more flexible rather than a code law system. Using data from the U.K. stock market, Soares and Stark (2009) investigated that the accrual anomaly does exist. This paper concluded that in the common law country, the anomaly accrual is prevalent. From the explanation above, it can be concluded that the accrual anomaly is more persistent in the common law countries e.g. U.K. and U.S., compared to the code law countries e.g. Indonesia, Malaysia, etc. In this paper, I did not test the accrual anomaly, however this evidence can clarify that my result might be different with prior study Lev, Li et al. (2010) due to the persistence of accrual anomaly in the U.S. and Indonesia.

The background above shows that the researchers were interested in distinguishing the accrual item ability because some various results have been discovered. They keep developing the approach in classification of the accrual to get a reliable result. There are numerous lines in classifying the accrual item. Khansalar (2012), classified the accrual into three categories: trading, non-trading and financial accrual. He determined the relationship between current cash flow, future cash flow and accrual item. The result shows that the financial accruals have the highest coefficient in predicting cash flow compared to trading and non-trading item. The difference methods in classification of accrual might give better understanding about their ability and characteristic in order to predict the firm performance. The prior studies provide evidence whether the user of financial statement wants to forecast firm performance or do not, and they can focus only in several items. They do not have to spend too much time to analyze the entire variable in financial statement.

2.3 In formativeness of management estimated

Due to the characteristic of the accrual component that can be estimated by manager, these items become an interesting field to be explored more. Paper by Healy (1985) explained the use of accrual discretionary item as a proxy of total accruals. The assumption was that the discretionary accrual is bigger than non-discretionary accrual. It means the firm has a high discretionary accrual means the firm also has high total accruals. Further, he also explained that the discretionary accruals can detect management earnings. Short explanation of the discretionary items is the figures that contain of managerial estimation e.g. depreciation and amortization, inventory, PPE, etc. However, non-discretionary accrual items reflect business condition such as growth, and the length of operation cycle. The non-discretionary item is obtained by reducing total accrual with discretionary accrual. Estimation the nondiscretionary figures usually involves regression model and it is therefore difficult to implement in real life. Besides, misclassifying will mislead the result. Given these difficulties, I classify the accrual figures into the accrual figures estimated by manager and accrual figures not estimated by manager. I concentrate on accrual figures estimated by manager.

Subramanyam (1996) wrote that accrual items are having associated with contemporaneous stock prices, future earnings and cash flow. While, Baber, Chen et al. (2006) examined the aggregated power of accrual and aggregated discretionary accruals, in predicting one year ahead aggregated stock market return over risk free return. They found that the discretionary accrual item can forecast the return properly. He concluded that the reason of manager chooses accrual is to enhance the in formativeness of accounting earnings. The findings above give evidence of the use of discretionary accrual component in forecasting firm performance.

Besides the use of the accrual figures, several papers found that this item has limited ability. Paper by Brochet, Faurel et al. (2008) distinguished the uses of accounting earnings element to forecast earnings and operating cash flow. The method is using the out of sample prediction, firm regression estimated and distinctive level of collecting the dependent variable. They used the market value of equity as a measure of future cash flow and stated that the accrual item gives a contribution in predicting cash flow when cash flow of the firm is volatile. Their findings reflect the accrual figures have limited ability in predicting cash flow. Lev, Li et al. (2010) expanded the classification of accrual. Using U.S. data, they divided the accruals into the accrual component estimated by manager and the one which is not estimated by manager. They summarized that the accrual component estimated by manager and the one which is not earnings. Both of evidences support that accrual figures has limited ability in forecasting firm performance.

While, widely use classification of the accrual components are discretionary and nondiscretionary. However, I classify the accrual component into estimated by the manager and not estimated by the manager. The accrual component estimated by the manager consisted of the item that the managers can select the method to calculate the amount. Moreover, the accrual component not estimated by manager is the items that managers cannot put much of their though into it. Perhaps, the results of my study enrich the empirical evidence in Indonesia.

2.4 Earning management

Earnings management has a strong relationship with accrual, due to the freedom of managers in choosing the method to compute accounting numbers and estimate how much cash can be generated and issue in the future. Management earnings are kind of a behavior that has been used by managers purposively to manipulate the firm's earnings, so that the figures match with the determined target.

There are numerous reasons for earnings management and plenty of researchers distinguish the motivation behind this behavior. Paper by Dechow and Skinner (2000), stated that the manager estimated related to manipulation by manager, because manager's estimated is difficult to measure. Whether it provides additional information about the firm condition in the future or uses this component in contrast to the firm's main objective. Brown and Caylor (2009) found that the managers uses discretionary revenue to avoid negative revenue of the firms. This strategic has affected the accounts receivable and the deferred revenue. It became one of the reasons why I use the deferred tax as the component of accrual estimated by manager, besides the managers has choices to pay their liability in the current year or deferred it in to next year.

There are several methods in conduct the earnings management which are income minimization, income maximization, income smoothing, etc. Several situation might influence on the occurrence of earnings management Marakachi, (2001) believed that asymmetric information, performance in current time and in future, leverage factor and the size of the firm have affect to earnings management. Moreover, Ghosh and Pawlewicz (2009) found that high of uncertainty condition make the managers use the accrual component to manage their earnings. He argued that when the uncertainty environment of the firm is high, manager used the accrual accounting to reduce the variability of reporting income. From this explanation, it can be concluded that earnings management is occurs when firm has difficulty in their financial activities.

Earnings management harms the firms because it misleads the readers of financial statements. It cannot be denied that the managers has more information, which they can use it to manipulate some element in the financial statement. Study by Moses (1987) stated that big firm tends to do income smoothing (one type of earnings management) compares to the small firm. He argues that the reason is a big firm is having high political expense. Contrast with, Halim, Meiden et al. (2005) and Nuryaman (2007) distinguished the size of the firm has influenced the earnings management. When the firm is big, the probability of management earnings becomes smaller, vice versa. Dechow, Sloan et al. (1995) and Sutanto (2000) explain the probability of earnings management is higher when the managers has freedom to choose an accounting method for recording the firm activities. Management earnings occur because the rules can be mandatory (must be obeyed) and voluntary (management can choose). The managers can choose which method that has a benefit to them, it is called opportunistic manager. This result makes the readers of the financial statements to be more aware of the information provided by the firms. From previous studies, it can be concluded that the accrual component has been used as a tool for the managers in conduct earnings management. This should be in anticipation by the regulation that binds manager to lower the deviations.

Numerous components of earnings are associated to the choice of the managers. Rodríguez-Pérez and van Hemmen (2010) utilized five models to measure discretionary accrual as a proxy for earnings management. They found that there is a positive relation between interaction variable (debt and diversification). They also stated that discretionary are important to firms since it can make income statement higher than the operating cash flow. Meanwhile, Stubben (2010) examined the ability of revenue and accrual model to detect and simulate the actual of earnings management. The result shows that the revenue model is more likely than the accrual model to detect the earnings management. In my study I do not focus on management earnings but concentrate on predicting the ability of managerial estimation in predicting the future earnings and cash flow.

The types of the firms have been considered by previous researchers, regarding the motivation of the occurrence earnings management. The readers of financial statements should give more attention to a particular situation to conclude impartial decision related to their preference. The result of my study might give a contribution to the regulators, whether the regulations are has well enough or should correct more

จุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย Chulalongkorn University

Chapter III: Development Hypothesis

I have two hypotheses in this study that are generated by analyzing and following several prior studies. In financial report, the managers have a right to perform their thought by estimated several components. The objective is to provide the picture about firm performances in the future. However, there is a believed that these components actually did not have the ability in predicting firm performances, instead becoming suspect of management earnings in the firms. I argued that this component needs to be investigated further, especially with the few cases of irregularities in financial statement reporting.

Hypothesis 1: Accrual component estimated by the manager increase the ability of earnings in predicting firm performances.

There are several ways in calculating the accrual components. Subramanyam (1996), Baber, Janakiraman et al. (1996), and Baber, Chen et al. (2006) believed that the discretionary accrual can forecast the cash flow and return properly in the future. Furthermore, Barth, Cram et al. (2001) and Yan et al. (2005), found that by desegregated the earnings component into accruals and cash flow has additional ability in forecasting cash flow of the firm. Moreover, in this paper it is classified the accruals into accrual estimated by manager and none estimated by manager. Prior studies showed that the accrual component has increased the ability of earnings in predicting firm performance. I also argued that the accrual component estimated by the manager have increased the ability of earnings in forecasting firm performances in Indonesian Stock Exchange market.

Hypothesis 2: Accrual component estimated by the manager is useful for investors in making investment decisions.

Beside the usefulness of accrual components in forecasting firm performances, it is distinguished whether these components have given the actual benefit to the investors in conducting investment decisions. Abnormal return was conducted based on the predicted firm performances. This step was done because paper by Poon and Granger (2003) suggested that besides being statistically significant, the researchers also need to calculate economic significant test. To capture the economic significant, the CAPM abnormal return was calculated and compare the abnormal return between the models with accrual component estimated by manager and without management estimated. Lev, Li et al. (2010) found that the model with accrual component estimated by manager have abnormal return compared to model without accrual component estimated by the manager. I argued that my result is in line with Lev, Li et al. (2010) and it is implied that the accrual component estimated by manager have economic significant.



Chapter IV: Methodology

The objective of conducting the accrual method is to be able to predict the firm's performance by using the financial statements. Besides, it also provides a picture about firm's rights and liabilities in the future. In calculating the accrual components manager is allowed to choose several methods. The good side of accrual calculation is that it can picture the firm's performance. However, it could be negative when the manager uses it to for the purpose of earning management. Based on this background, the persistent of managerial estimate should be further investigated especially in Indonesia were most of the investors are foreigners and local institutions. This underlines the importance of financial statements as their main analysis tools. In this paper, I examine the ability of accrual components estimated by manager in predicting both short and long-term firm performances. There are 2 main tests in this study; first is forecasting the firm's performance and second is identify the usefulness of accrual components estimated by manager in predicting into cash flow and earnings. I classified cash flow into cash flow from operation (CFO) and free cash flow (FCF). In addition, I also classified earnings into operating income (OI) and net income (NI).

ilalongkorn University

4. 1 Forecasting firm performance

Accounting standards have changed from cash basis into accrual basis; the reason is that the cash basis is limited to providing only past information and current activities of the firm. However, the accrual basis covers the past, the present and the future. There were different opinions according to prior studies. However, it is expected that the latter should deliver more beneficial information.

To examine the ability of accrual components estimated by manager, I conducted five OLS (ordinary least square) models. The reason is to measure the accuracy of each model in forecasting firm performance through error comparison; perhaps it can give empirical evidence of adding more variable to the model. I used the information obtained from the balance sheet and the cash flow statement. The formula below shows how to calculate firm performance:

.

$$CFO_t = NI_t + D&A_t + DT_t - \Delta INV_t - \Delta WC_t$$

$$NI_t = CFO_t - D&A_t - DT_t + \Delta INV_t + \Delta WC_t$$

$$\Delta WC_t - (\Delta AR_t + \Delta OTHA_t + \Delta C_t) - (\Delta AP_t + \Delta TP_t + \Delta OTHL_t)$$

$$OTHA_t = TCA_t - C_t - INV_t - AR_t - STI_t$$

$$OTHA_t = Other current operating asset$$

$$TCA_t = Total current asset$$

$$C_t = Cash$$

$$\Delta WC_t = Changing in working capital$$

$$D&A_t = Depreciation and amortization$$

$$DT_t = Deferred tax$$

$$INV_t = Inventory$$

$$AR_t = Account receivable$$

$$STI_t = Short term investment$$

$$OTHL_t = Total current liabilities$$

$$TOCL_t = Total current liabilities$$

$$TOCL_t = Total current liabilities$$

$$AP_t = Account payable$$

$$TP_t = Tax payable$$

 $STD_t =$ Short term debt

The Equation above shows how to calculate NI and CFO in cash flow statement. It can be seen that both of these components are related to each other and to calculate those items I use changing in working capital (ΔWC). ΔWC is a measure of accrual component not estimated by manage, and I argue that managers cannot put much estimation on this component. This is due to the fact that Δ WC captures the residue of current asset minus current liabilities. However, the way I calculated this number is different with normal accounting practice. I exclude Δ INV from this component because in calculating Δ INV, managers can choose several methods causing different earnings of the firm. Moreover, I will include Δ INV into accrual components estimated by manager. Accrual component estimated by manager allows managers to put their judgment in calculating several components in financial statements. In calculating Δ INV, the manager has several options to choose: first in first out (FIFO), last in first out (LIFO) and the average method.

In other case, managers also can choose to use double declining balance, based on activity, straight line method in calculating depreciation and amortization. Hence managers can choose to pay the tax in current year or differed into next year. The method that the manager chooses affects the earnings of firms. Moreover, manager also can give their estimation on pension fund, research and development expense, etc. These components are not often found in financial statements, which is why I include those components into other net estimated.

After clear with the method and understanding on accrual components estimated and non-estimated by manager, then I generated all of the variables Into 5 OLS models. Each model shows the ability of the accounting variables in forecasting firm performance. The entire variable is divided with the average asset of each firm to make the variable can be comparable with the rest of variables in my samples. I separate the regressions through different sectors, because every sector will have different characteristics and will make my result turn to be biased. The classification is based on the main activity of the firm, for example mining sector will have different amount of inventory comparing to service sector.

The chart above explain the formula in calculating NI_t (earnings) which can be calculated from CFO_t , accrual component not estimated by manager (ΔWC_t) and accrual

component estimated by manager (EST_t). Accrual component estimated by manager itself can be classified into changing in inventory (Δ INV_t), depreciation and amortization (D&A_t), deferred tax (DT_t) and other estimates (EST^{*}_t) including pension, write downs, research and development expense. To give more understanding about the variable that consists in my study, then the chart below summarize how I arrange the model and the variable inside:



The Equation below shows the variable in 5 OLS models:

Model 1:
$$CFO_{t+1} = \alpha_1 + \beta_1 CFO_t + \beta_2 CAPEX_t + \varepsilon_t$$
 (1)

Model 2:
$$CFO_{t+1} = \alpha_1 + \beta_1 NI_t + \beta_2 CAPEX_t + \varepsilon_t$$
 (2)

Model 3:
$$CFO_{t+1} = \alpha_1 + \beta_1 CFO_t + \beta_2 \Delta WC_t + \beta_3 CAPEX_t + \varepsilon_t$$
 (3)

Model 4:
$$CFO_{t+1} = \alpha_1 + \beta_1 CFO_t + \beta_2 \Delta WC_t + \beta_3 EST_t + \beta_4 CAPEX_t + \varepsilon_t$$
 (4)

 $Model5: CFO_{t+1} = \propto_1 + \beta_1 CFO_t + \beta_2 \Delta WC_t + \beta_3 \Delta INV_t + \beta_4 D\&A_t + \beta_5 DT_t + \beta_6 DE_t + \beta_6 DE_$

$$\beta_6 \operatorname{CAPEX}_{\mathsf{t}} + \beta_7 \operatorname{EST}^*_t + \varepsilon_{\mathsf{t}} \tag{5}$$

Where :

- *t* = Denotes the current year
- CFO_t = Cash flow from operation

$$NI_t$$
 = Net income

 ΔWC_t =Changing in working capital between year t+1 and year t (excluding inventory)

- $CAPEX_t = Capital expenditure$
- ΔINV_t = Changing in inventory between year t+1 and t.
- $D\&A_t$ = Depreciation and amortization.
- DT_t = Deferred tax.

 ϵ_t = Error of each model

 EST_t = Estimated component come from $CFO_t - NI_t - \Delta WC_t$

 EST_t^* = Net estimates component in more details $CFO_t - NI_t - \Delta WC_t - \Delta INV_t - D\&A_t - DT_t$

Every model that I conduct has explanation. To make each of models can be comparable then I include the capital expenditure. The reason is that this component can provide benefit for firm in the future and it became my control variable. The explanation of each model below:

Model one consists of CFO_t , this model based on total cash inflow and out flow of the firm or called cash basis. The number is generated from the real activity of the firm, which manager cannot put their assessment to these figures; it is inferred that there is no accrual figures are included. Using the cash flows from operations as it is own value in the future is similar to autoregressive model.

Model two contains of NI_t or namely earnings which is based on accrual basis. Accrual basis means that there is several components in this number are come from managerial estimate. Net income is the combination of CFO_t and accrual components. As mentioned before prior the study by Dechow, Sloan et al. (1995) show that the cash basis have time and matching problem, so there is high possibility that the accrual basis have better ability in forecasting firm performance rather than the cash basis.

Model three includes CFO_t and accrual component not estimated by managers (Δ WC). The reason of conducting this model is the accrual component non-estimated by managers (Δ WC) might increase the ability of earnings in predicting firm performance. The method in calculating (Δ WC) in my study is different with the accounting theory. Because I deducted the inventory in my current asset, the reason is I will include ΔINV_t as accrual component not estimated by manager. In calculating ΔINV_t manager can choose the method, which means that the amount is depending on manager preference. However, the closes meanings in accounting term should be ΔWC_t .

Model four consist of CFO_t , Accrual component not estimated by managers (ΔWC_t) and estimated by managers (EST_t). I want to distinguish whether including the accrual components estimated by managers have increase the ability of earnings in forecasting firm performances. (EST_t) will be separate in more details in model 5. Model five contains of CFO_t , Accrual component not estimated by the manager (ΔWC_t) , disaggregate the accrual components estimated by manager into changing in inventory (ΔINV_t) , depreciation and amortization $(D\&A_t)$ and deferred tax (DT_t) accrual components estimated by manager (EST^*_t) . The objective is to distinguish whether each components of accrual estimated by manager has additional power in forecasting future firm performances.

After the explanation of the variable in my models and the objective of doing every model, then the steps bellow show how I calculated the predicted firm performance or called the estimated firm performance. To forecast one year, firm should operate in four years consecutive. According to figure below the period January 1999, December 1999 is time t and January 2000, December 2000 is time t+1.

To calculate the prediction error of next year cash flow



- 1. Accounting information collected at time t. Time t+1 is used to estimate the model. $CFO_{(2000)} = \alpha + \beta_1 CFO_{(1999)} + \beta_2 CAPEX_{(1999)} + \varepsilon_{(1999)}$
- 2. Then \propto and β is used to predict estimated cash flow in following year *ECFO*₍₂₀₀₁₎ for each firm in a different type of industry

 $ECFO_{(2001)} = \propto + \beta_1 \ CFO_{(2000)} + \beta_2 \ CAPEX_{(2000)}$

3. Determined the prediction error for each firm in different type of industry :

 $CFO_{(2001)} - ECFO_{(2001)}$

 $ECFO_{(2001)} = CFO$ estimated from the model

In this section I use model 1 and $CFO_{(t)}$ as measure of firm performances. The step is first, I conduct regression use $CFO_{(1999)}$ and $CAPEX_{(1999)}$ as my X variable and $CFO_{(2000)}$ as my Y variable. Second, I took advantage of alpha and beta to find the predicted CFO_{2001} figures. Third, after I get the predicted CFO_{2001} figures; I deduct the actual amount with the predicted amount to get the error and this amount becomes numerator to calculate the forecasting error. I do this step from the year 1997 - 2011 with 4 measurement of firm performance there are CFO, FCF, NI, and OI. Besides, I conduct in 3 different types of industries. I forecast in next year (t+1) and next two years (t+2) to examine whether my result can be hold in the short term and in the long term.

To forecast 2 year a head the method is the same as forecasting 1 year ahead. The different is the range of the firm operation is longer which 6 years consecutive.

Model usin	g CFO as measure of	of firm performance ((example 2002)	
1997	1998	1999	2000	2001
Obtain beta		get the prediction number		

1. Run the regression to get the alpha and beta.

 $CFO_{(2000)} = \propto + \beta_1 \ CFO_{(1998)} + \beta_2 \ CAPEX_{(1998)} + \varepsilon_{(1998)}$

2. Predict for each firm in a different type of industry

 $ECFO_{(2002)} = \alpha + \beta_1 CFO_{(2000)} + \beta_2 CAPEX_{(2000)}$

3. Determined the error for each firm in different type of industry:

 $CFO_{(2002)} - ECFO_{(2002)}$

In order to distinguish the best model among the 5 models, I obtain the error measurement which represents the tolerance interval (margin of error). I conduct three methods; there are Mean Absolute Forecast Error (MAER), the adjusted R^2 and Theils U statistic.

First, Mean Absolute forecast Error (MAER). This method use absolute sign and did not consider about the symbol whether it is more or less than the actual number. It is becomes the main method in my study to calculate the error. If the MAER of the model is low, it is suggested that the model has high predictive ability in forecasting earnings or cash flow. The formula as follow:
MAER = Actual earnings – predicting earnings Actual earnings

The second method is the adjusted R^2 . The amount is from yearly regression of actual value and the predicted value over the sample period. The adjusted R^2 is the coefficient of determination, represents how well the model is fit with the variable. It is explained the ability of the X variable in explaining the Y variable. The closer the adjusted R^2 to 1 indicates that X variables are able to determine the Y variable; however, this situation is applicable in time series data because the variables tend to underlying trend and make it highly correlated. Moreover, my data is cross sectional which is good to distinguish the best model and make the adjusted R^2 is lower than time series data. The formula is:

Adjusted $R^2 = 1$ - residual sum

The total sum of square

Theil's U statistic is the average of the yearly U statistic. The lowest amount of Theils U statistic implied that the model can forecast better than another model. The method squares the deviations result and turn to put more weight to large errors to exaggerate errors. This make the error become more appears. The formula as follows:

Theils $U = (Actual earnings - predicting earnings)^2$

(Actual earnings)²

The implication of the test above is to measure which model that can give closer prediction to the actual number. I calculate the MAER, the adjusted R^2 and Theil's U in forecasting 1 year and 2 years ahead, to determine whether the result in the short term can be held in the long term. I conduct the error measurement in every year cross industry.



The following chart is explaining how to choose the best model:

The chart above explanation as bellow:

1. Compare model 1 and model 2.

Model 1 consists of cash from operation (cash flow figures) and model 2 consists of net income (accrual figures). The objective of comparing these two models is to measure whether using the accrual component has more predictive ability rather than using cash flow item in predicting firm performance.

- MAER of model 1 < MAER of model 2: It is implied the cash flow item has additional power in forecasting firm performance.
- MAER model 1 > MAER model 2: It is referred to the accrual item has additional power in predicting the firm performance.
- 2. Compare model 1 or model 2 with model 3

Model 3 contains cash flow from operation (cash flow figures) and changing in working capital (accrual component not estimated by manager). This model is become my center model, because it is not included the managerial estimate.

- MAER of model 1 or model 2 < MAER model 3: It is showed that there is no increasing power when disaggregate the accrual into accrual component not estimated by manager and operating cash flow in forecasting the firm circumstance.
- MAER model 1 or MAER model 2 > MAER model 3: It is implied that the accrual component not estimated by manager has improved the ability of earnings in predicting the firm performance.
- 3. Compare model 1or model 2 or model 3 with model 4

Model 4 consists of cash flow from operation, changing in working capital (accrual component not estimated by manager), managerial estimate (accrual components estimated by manager).

- MAER Model 1 or model 2 or model 3< MAER model 4: It is showed that disaggregating the earnings into cash flow from operation, accrual element nonestimated by managers and estimated by manager did not have enhanced the power of earnings in predicting firm's performance.
- MAER Model 1 or model 2 or model 3> MAER model 4: It is referred to accrual components estimated by manager have additional power in forecasting firm's circumstance.
- 4. Compare model 1, model 2, model 3 or model 4 with model 5

In model 5 there are cash flow from operation (cash flow figures), changing in working capital (accrual not estimated by manager), changing in inventory, deferred tax, depreciation and amortization (accrual estimated by manager) and other accrual estimated by manager (pension, research and development expense, etc.)

 MAER Model 1or model 2 or model 3 or model 4 < model 5: It is implied that disaggregate the accrual components estimated by manager into several item, did not have additional power in forecasting firm's performance. MAER model 1 or model 2 or model 3 or model 4 > model5: It is suggested that when disaggregating the accrual figures estimated by manager into 4 major figures that have been widely appeared in the financial statement; it is increase the ability of earnings in predicting firms circumstance.

By comparing every model in every figure in measuring the firm performance, perhaps I can generate reliable conclusion and capture the managerial estimate in financial report. Have to be remembered that model 1, model 3 did not contain accrual components estimated by manager, besides model 2 has managerial estimate as in total numbers. However, model 4 and model 5 have accrual components estimated by manager, perhaps by conducting model 5 by disaggregating the accrual component estimated by manager into depreciation and amortization, deferred taxes, changing in inventory and other estimated component would get better ability in forecasting firm performances.

4.2 Usefulness of managerial estimates

Usefulness of managerial estimate becomes the last test in my study. The objective of this test is to make sure my result is unbiased. Prior study by Poon and Granger (2003) stated that researchers should not rely on statistical significant only but also have to examine the economic significant. To measure the economic significant, I calculated the abnormal return using the CAPM method, then I compare the abnormal return between the 5 models. I argue that the model with accrual component estimated by manager has more abnormal return compared to the model without managerial estimate. I performed a series of portfolio and focusing on incremental stock return. The portfolio is generated based on the predicted value of cash flow and earnings (number come from previous test) in order to perform a portfolio.

CAPM model described the relationship between risks and expected return. The steps I used to conduct the CAPM returns were as follows:

- 1. Rank the firm (across industry) using the result of previous tests where the measure comes from the predicted firm performances.
- 2. Set the ranked firms into 10 portfolios. 1 portfolio consists of 10% from total firms in each year and each model.
- 3. Generate all of the variables based on monthly data.
- 4. Apply the zero investment strategy by long (invest) in the top portfolio and short (sell) in the bottom portfolio. Then, deduct the monthly data from the top portfolio with the bottom portfolio.
- 5. Calculate the CAPM abnormal returns using the data from conducting the zero investment return and run regression in every firm's performance.
- 6. Rebalance the portfolio in every years from year 2001-2012
- 7. The last step, compare the abnormal return from each model.

The Equation of CAPM is as follows:

$$r_{p,t} - r_{f,t} = \alpha_p + \beta_p \left(r_{m,t} - r_{f,t} \right) + \varepsilon r_{p,t}$$
$$r_{p,t} = \frac{1}{N} \sum r_{i,t} - \frac{1}{N} \sum r_{j,t}$$

$$\begin{split} r_{p,t} &= Return \ on \ portfolio \ p(portfolio \ p \ is \ a \ zero \ investment \ portfolio) \\ N &= Number \ of \ stocks \ in \ the \ portfolio \\ r_{i,t} &= Return \ tock \ i \ in \ a \ long \ portfolio \\ r_{j,t} &= Return \ tock \ j \ in \ a \ short \ portfolio \\ r_f &= Risk \ free \ rate \ = \ (1 + annual \ raterisk \ free \ rate)^{1/12} \\ \alpha_p &= The \ portfolio \ abnormal \ return \\ \beta_p &= Beta \ of \ portfolio \\ r_{r,t} &= Return \ on \ the \ market \ index \ calculated \ from \ r_{r,t} = \frac{TRI_{m,t} - TRI_m}{r} \end{split}$$

 $r_{m,t} = Return on the market index calculated from <math>r_{m,t} = \frac{TRI_{m,t} - TRI_{m,t-1}}{TRI_{m,t-1}}$ $TRI_{m,t} = Price index of Indonesian stock exchange market$ The explanation of each variable in the CAPM formula are, return on portfolio ($r_{p,t}$) represented the return of portfolio that I rebalance every year. I generate return of portfolio by deducting the average returns of long portfolio with the average return of short portfolio. Risk free rate showed the Indonesian government's bond middle rate for 90 days total return on the market ($r_{m,t}$) the total return market or price index of the Indonesian Stock Exchange market . Beta portfolio (β_p) showed the abnormal return of portfolio. The entire data that I generate is monthly based. Due to the absence of the Indonesian government's bond middle rate for 90 days from the years 1997-2000, I conducted the CAPM abnormal returns using the sample from the year 2001-2012.

The highest abnormal return model implies that the model gives benefit for investor in making investment decisions. In this method I did not measure market efficiency, but I measured whether the model with managerial estimate will outperform in the real life comparing to model without managerial estimate. I argue that the abnormal return of each model is different, because every model is contained of various variables. Distinct variables will have different power in predicting the firm performance.

> จุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย Chulalongkorn University

Chapter V: Data

5.1 Explanatory and explained variables

I used Indonesia Stock Exchange Market (IDX) from the year 1997-2012. The variables in my paper are generated from Data Stream. The accuracy is needed to classify the variables because it might not capture the power of the accrual component estimated and non-estimated by manager. The explanation and the calculation that I use in this study will be explained below:

- 1. Net income (NI_t) : Provides information about firm activities which is calculated from deducting the revenue with the cost of goods sold, depreciation and amortization, tax and interest. (NI_t) located on the income statement, the number is the combination between the accrual and the cash flow.
- 2. Operating income / Earnings before Interest and Tax (OI_t) : Pictures the firm efficiency and represents how much money dedicated to the owners, expansion, debt reduction, etc. It is calculated by including tax and interest into net income.
- 3. Cash flows from operation (CFO_t) : Shows the definite cash inflow and outflow from the operating activity of the firm. Users of financial statement are concerned about this component since there is no room for manager to manipulate.
- 4. Free cash flow (FCF_t) : Represents the ability of a firm to take advantage of investment opportunities more than the investment plan. Besides, it determined the amount of cash that will be distributed to security and corporate entity. The variable is extract from the Equation below:

$$FCF_t = CFO_t - CAPEX_t$$

5. Capital expenditure (CAPEX_t): Shows the firm cash that has been allocated to fixed asset.

6. Estimate (EST_t): Defines as the total accrual component estimated by manager. Managerial estimate referred to the manager freedom in selecting the method of calculating the accounting number. The Equation is as follows:

$$EST_t = CFO_t - NI_t - \Delta WC_t$$

This component shows the number that can be estimated by manager. Several items include in this figures there are inventory, deferred tax, depreciation and amortization, etc.

- 7. Changing in Working Capital(ΔWC_t): Implies the difference between the current working capital and the past working capital. Working capital is part of the accrual component but it cannot be estimated by manager, because it is showing the current activity of the firm and manager cannot put much of their though into this item. The way I calculated the changing in working capital is different with the accounting theory. The reason is that I only put the components that are no exposure into managerial estimation. The formula below give understanding about how I calculate the changing in working capital :
 - WC_t = current operating asset_t inventory current operating liabilities_t
 - \rightarrow current operating asset_t = account receivable_t + other current operating asset_t
 - \rightarrow other current operating asset_t = total current asset_t cash_t
 - $-inventory_t account\ receivable_t short\ term\ investment_t$
 - \rightarrow current operating liabilities_t = account payable_t + tax payable_t
 - + other current operating liabilities t
 - \rightarrow other current operating liabilities_t = total current liabilities_t
 - account payable_t tax payable_t short term debt_t

Cash, inventory, account receivable and short term investment are the current assets element. I exclude inventory as a component in the working capital is because the manager can choose any method in calculating the inventory of the firm. This is the reason why I put it in my major model which is in model 5. Here is the Equation for calculating the change in working capital:

$$\Delta WC_{t+1} = WC_{t+1} - WC_t$$

Changing in working capital has effect to cash flow from operation of the firm because it is the main part of the firm is daily operation.

- 8. Cash (C_t) : Uses to pay the operational activity of the firm. It is effect the operational of the firm and being included as current assets such as bank accounts and marketable securities.
- 9. Account receivable (AR_t) : Comes from operating activity of the firm in the short term period, within a period of few days or months. (Prone to convert into the cash and related with goods and service that have been ordered or send to costumer, merely costumer did not pay it yet).
- 10. Short term investment (STI_t) : Represents the investment of the firms that will expire within 1 year. It is implying that the firms has excess cash and invests in stocks and bonds; the reason is to get higher interest than normal savings account. Not all of firms will have this account, which is sometimes included as a part of cash equivalent.
- 11. Total current asset (TCA_t) : Shows the amount that can be used to pay the activity of the firm. It is taken into consideration in cash, account receivable, inventory, and other liquid asset.
- 12. Account payable (AP_t) : Represents the obligation of the firm to be paid in the short term and have effect in operating activity of the firm.
- 13. Income Tax payable $(T_{i,t})$: Shows the amount that has to be paid within one year and related to the law regulation in firm's home country. The reliability of net income is influenced by the time difference also related with income tax payable.
- 14. Short term debt (STD_t) : Refers to debts that occur in the firms and with a due payment of not over than 1 year, e.g. debt to the bank.

- 15. Total current liability (TCL_t): Determines the amount that firms have to repay in the short term. This component is recorded in the balance sheet, contain of short term debt, accounts payable and other debts. The firm liability should be paid in less than 1 year.
- 16. Net estimates (EST_t^*) : Means that the manager can put their adjustment into this component. It is effecting the income statement of the firm, because there is managerial control which might mislead the readers of financial report. The Equation are :

$$EST^*_t = EST_t - INV_t - D\&A_t - DT_t$$

Inside of net estimated elements there are process research and development, pensions fund, asset write downs, etc. Due to the small amounts of these figures, I include these figures as a net estimated variable. Besides, not all firms have this component.

17. Change in inventory (ΔINV_t): Represents the turnover of revenue and earnings for the firm's owner. (Influenced by the managerial estimate due to three choices method to calculate). The choices of the managers will affect the net income. The Equation below is used to calculate change in inventory:

$$\Delta INV_{t+1} = \Delta INV_{t+1} - \Delta INV_t$$

High inventory may lead high expense such as inventory storage expense, damage expense, obsolescent expense, etc. Low inventory may also lead to business risk because it is losing potential sales.

18. Depreciation and amortization $(D\&A_t)$: Represent the deduction of cash from using firm's tangible and intangible assets. Depreciation is related to tangible asset cost over the asset life. On the other hand, amortization is related to intangible assets. The amount is depending on the manager's estimation; there are 3 methods in calculating

depreciation and amortization: double declining balance, calculation based on activity, straight line method.

19. Deferred tax (DT_t) : Shows the amount of tax that has been deferred by firms. This component playing an important role in revenue manipulation. Deferred tax can be classified into two, deferred tax asset and deferred tax liability. Deferred tax asset can reduce the subsequent period income tax expense. On the other hand, deferred tax liability is the difference between the company's accounting and tax carrying value.

5.2 The sample

The samples in my paper consist of every firm listed on the Indonesian Stock Exchange market (IDX). I extract the data of each variable from Data Stream and sector classification from Indonesian Stock Exchange market (IDX) website. The data covers the period of 1997-2012. The types of data in my paper are cross sectional data and yearly data.

The total firms in Indonesian Stock Exchange Market is 462 firms in year the 2012 and it is classifies into 9 sectors; However, I combine my sample into 3 sectors, Because I will have heterogeneous firms in a group that may affect my forecasting result besides, there is limited data available. I remove the financial sector in my sample, because the different firm's characteristic with the rest of my samples. The criteria of combining into 3 sectors are based on the main activity of the firms as follows:

- Main sector: Main activity of the firms is producing raw material industry. Contain of agriculture and mining (manufacture) industry.
- Second sector: Main activity of the firms is processing industry. Contain of Based industry & chemical, various industries and industry of consumption good.
- Third sector: Main activity of the firms is service industry. Contain of Property & real estate, Infrastructure, utility & transportation, Trading, service & investment.

In determining the sample, I conduct several stage Firstly, I took the data for each variable from Data Stream from the years 1997-2012. The total observations in this path are 6000 observation exclude financial sector. However, due to my objective to forecast 1 year ahead, firms have to have four year consecutive data; if the firm did not have one variable in my model then I remove it from my sample. It is make my sample reduce into 3000 observations. Perhaps, it can picture the firm performance of the firm. Secondly, I classify my sample according to sector based on the IDX website. Thirdly, I have to make sure that my data is normal and there is no auto correlation problem. The way to normalize the firm variables is by dividing the variables with the average asset of each firm. The average asset is the combination between the total asset of the firm at the beginning of the year and at the end of the year divided by two. The last step, I discard the outliers of each variable, e.g. high changing in working capital (ΔWC) bigger than one is removed from the sample because working capital is the part of the asset and it should not be bigger than the average asset of the firm. High working capital is good, but it might imply that the firm has too much inventory or have excess money. Besides, it will affect the estimated component and the non-estimated component, because the changing in working capital is included in calculating these 2 components. To avoid the unreliable result then, I have to cut those samples. I conduct the statistical variable of my sample; total observations are 2125.

After I get all of data from every years and every industry then I test the descriptive statistic of my variable; the objective is to summarize my sample and check whether there is abnormal number. Also I calculated the Pearson Spearman Correlation test, to distinguish the correlation between variable and review whether there is auto correlation problem in my sample. After that, I do regression analysis to distinguish the relationship between the variable, by looking on the t statistic to discover the significance of the variable.

Table 1 Statistic of variables in financial statement from the year 1997-2012

Represent the descriptive statistic of firm in Indonesia Stock Exchange market of total observation across industry.

	CFO	OI	NI	CAPEX	FCF	DT	DNA	∆INV	∆WC	EST	ESTIMATE
Mean	0.063	0.077	0.024	0.065	-0.002	-0.003	0.044	0.017	0.040	-0.001	-0.059
Median	0.058	0.075	0.029	0.037	0.007	-0.001	0.039	0.008	0.030	0.007	-0.051
Maximum	0.695	0.833	0.582	0.795	0.644	0.227	0.235	0.802	0.840	0.973	0.978
Minimum	-0.779	-0.842	-0.975	0.000	-0.797	-0.509	0.000	-0.522	-0.941	-0.820	-0.944
Std. Dev.	0.103	0.115	0.104	0.084	0.118	0.046	0.029	0.071	0.141	0.183	0.225
Skewness	-0.140	-0.446	-1.558	3.009	-0.995	-3.029	1.536	0.601	-0.057	0.042	0.013
Kurtosis	7.565	8.900	13.791	16.615	7.933	30.730	6.892	19.022	9.646	6.070	5.813
Jarque-Bera	1856.3	3159.2	11192.	19659.3	2510.7	71469.	2181.7	22901.	3919.6	837.1	702.1
Probability	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0
Sum	135.50	163.92	52.51	140.33	-4.83	-6.45	94.82	36.87	85.27	-2.28	-127.54
Sum Sq. Dev.	22.792	28.510	23.400	15.168	29.999	4.502	1.843	10.967	42.789	71.584	107.994
Observations	2129	2129	2129	2129	2129	2129	2129	2129	2129	2129	2129

From table 1 it is show that the overall mean of my variable is positive except free cash flow, deferred tax, estimated and net estimated. The average mean is ranging from - 0.0603 - 0.0768. The result is consistent with Barth, Cram et al. (2001), which is state that the mean and median of net income and cash flow from operation is positive, but the estimated number is negative. Negative estimated is due to including the depreciation and amortization in measuring net income but those component is not include in calculating the cash flow from operation. The net estimated -0.051 is negative, the reason is to calculate net estimated is by deducting estimated -0.001 which is already negative, depreciation and amortization, differed tax. Over all, the standard deviation of my sample is low, the range from 0.0295 – 0.2251.

Besides, the standard deviation of net income 0.1048 and operating income 0.1156 is higher than standard deviation of cash flow from operation 0.1030; it is imply that earning is more volatile than cash flow from operation. Kurtosis statistic of all variable is positive range from 5.8177 - 30.7466 it is show biased from the normal distribution.

Table2. The Spearman and Pearson correlation of variable in financial statement form the year 1997-2012

Represent the correlation of variable cross industry, every variable in the table have been divide with the average asset of each firms.

	CFO	EBIT	NI	ΔCAPEX	FCF	DT	DNA	ΔINV	ΔWC	ESTIMATE	NET ESTIMATE
CFO	1			- Charles		2					
EBIT	0.4609	1			02						
NI	0.4425	0.9175	1	20.05		100 M					
ΔCAPEX	0.2895	0.3048	0.2856	1							
FCF	0.7359	0.2828	0.2722	(0.3097)	1						
DT	0.1606	0.1169	0.1077	0.1265	0.0613	1	2				
DNA	0.2568	0.0425	0.0116	0.3505	0.0214	0.1473	1				
ΔΙΝΥ	(0.1447)	0.1239	0.1214	0.1567	(0.2107)	(0.0171)	(0.0356)	1			
ΔWC	(0.0064)	0.0823	0.0832	0.1775	(0.1158)	(0.0188)	(0.0102)	0.3259	1		
ESTIMATE	0.3173	(0.2693)	(0.3185)	(0.1102)	0.3452	0.0228	0.1720	(0.4002)	(0.7332)	1	
NET ESTIMATE	0.2314	(0.2990)	(0.3337)	(0.2077)	0.3275	(0.1810)	(0.0237)	(0.5706)	(0.6953)	0.9093	1

The Spearman and Pearson correlation is range at -0.7332 - 0.9093. There are two components which have a high positive correlation between net income (NI) and operating income (OI) 0.9175, because to calculate the NI is by deducting OI with tax and interest. Besides, high correlated is appear between net estimated and estimated 0.9093. Net estimated is calculated by deducting estimated component of depreciation and amortization (DNA), deferred tax (DT) and changing in inventories (Δ INV). It is prove by negative correlation between net estimated and DNA, DT and Δ INV. The negative correlation has been finds between NI and estimated -0.3185 and net estimated -0.3337, because NI is calculated by deducting the CFO with estimated and net estimated item. Low estimated and net estimated will enhance the NI. Negative correlation also appears in CFO with Δ INV -0.1447 and Δ WC - 0.0064 the reason is the same as the negative correlation between net incomes and estimated

Table A.1 in Appendix section is show the regression result through year 1997- 2012 by combining the all sectors. Table A.2 show the result of each model across sector in forecasting 1 year and 2 years ahead in forecasting firm performance (cash flow from operation, free cash flow, operating income, net income). The result shows that cash flow from operation item is significant in most of the model in forecasting firm performance for 1 year ahead. It is shown by star sign; however, in forecasting 2 years ahead, cash flow from operation did not have significant presence.



จุฬาลงกรณมหาวิทยาลัย Chulalongkorn University

Chapter VI: Empirical Result

Financial statements are used for a various purposes. One of the purpose is to explain activities of the firm, whether the firm has achieved its optimum performance or not. Due to the regulations from accounting standard, information in the financial statement must contain of managerial estimate. A financial statement is expected to provide predictions about the future firm performance. However, there is a perception that a financial statement has a strong relationship with the earnings management. To further investigate this issue, I perform three methods to measure the errors between the actual number and the predicted number. I perform three methods to make my conclusion reliable whether the accrual components estimated by manager has additional power in forecasting firm performance:

- Mean forecasting error (MAER)
- Theil's U statistic
- The Adjusted R^2

I use mean absolute forecast error (MAER) as the main criteria for concluding the best model. According to Lev et al (2010), they also used the MAER result as a major method in calculating the error. The reason is that the MAER is considered in an absolute sign, which make the error cannot cancel each other out. Besides, I also calculated the adjusted R^2 and Theil's U statistic in order to give affirmation in determining the conclusion. The adjusted R^2 provides information regarding the power of X variables to explain the Y variable. Moreover, Theil's U statistic does square the deviation amount and creates the weight of error becomes higher.

6.1 Analysis explanation

I conducted 5 OLS models in order to distinguish the ability of accrual components estimated by manager in forecasting firm performance. Equations (1) and (2) are used for distinguishing the ability of aggregate earnings and cash flows to predict the next period of

firm performance. Equation (3) disaggregates the earnings into the cash flow from operation and the accrual component not estimated by manager, this model becomes the middle model. Equations (4) and (5) examine whether disaggregating earnings into accrual components estimated by manager and not estimated by managers could enhance the ability of current earnings to predict the future firm performance. Equation (4) disaggregates earnings into cash flow, aggregate accrual components estimated by managers and not estimated by manager. Accruals component estimated by manager are elaborated further by Equation (5).

Table A.2 and table A.3 in the Appendix shows the regression results in three sectors on average amount. The table shows that T statistic of cash flow from operation (CFO) is significant in most of the models in forecasting 1 year ahead, but not in 2 years ahead. Besides, the fact that the beta of CFO is high, it is implies that CFO has a big effect to our forecasted firm performance.

6.2 Forecasting cash flow

Cash flow from operation (CFO) is essential for investor because it is implying the payoff that will be received by the investors. Table 6 displays the outcome in forecasting cash flow from operation.

Table 3¹ Forecasting cash flow from operation time t+1 and t+2

Table 3, Represents the average result of forecasting cash flow from operation (CFO) from 3 different types of sectors and methods in calculating the error from the year 1998-2012.

CFO (T+1)	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic
Model 1	4.715	0.166	1830
Model 2	4.847	0.139	1691

¹ *meaning of the statistic significant (0.05) between model 1 (CFO) and model 2(NI)

[&]amp;meaning of the statistic significant(0.05) between model 1 (CFO) and model 3(CFO and Δ WC)

[#] meaning of the statistic significant (0.05) between model 3 (CFO and Δ WC), model 4 (CFO, Δ WC,EST) and model 5 (CFO, Δ WC,DT,DNA, Δ INV,EST*)

Model 3	4.899&	0.173	2072
Model 4	4.717#	0.213	1559
Model 5	4.313#	0.256	1133
CFO (T+2)	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic
Model 1	4.808*	0.207	1050
Model 2	5.551	0.110	2269
Model 3	5.003&	0.170	1244
Model 4	4.918#	0.277	1138
Model 5	4.423#	0.200	684

I conduct several steps to distinguish the appropriate model that can predict the firm performance. First step, I compare the MAER² of model 1 (consist of CFO only) with MAER of model 2 (consist of NI inly) the number is 4.715 vs. 4.847. The lowest MAER is model 1 4.715 inference that total accrual did not have predictive power in forecasting CFO, in other words total CFO have better capability in predicting CFO. Second step, I compare MAER of model 1 with model 3 (consist of CFO and accrual component not estimated by manager) the number is 4.715 vs. 4.899, the reason is by including the managerial component not estimated by managers in model 3 might have increase the predictive power of earnings in predicting CFO. The lowest MAER is still Model 1, meaning that the accrual component not estimated by manager did not have excess ability than total CFO. Third step, I compare MAER of model 1 and model 4 (consist of CFO, accrual component estimated and not estimated by manager) the number is 4.715 vs. 4.717. Model 1 has the lowest MAER, but still I compare again with model 5 because there is possibility that when disaggregate the accrual components estimated by manager will have additional power in forecasting CFO; the amount

² Model 1 contain of cash flow from operation (CFO) and capital expenditure (CAPEX) ; Model 2 contain of net income (NI)and capital expenditure (CAPEX); Model 3 contain of cash flow from operation (CFO), capital expenditure (CAPEX) and changing in working capital(ΔWC); Model 4 contain of cash flow from operation (CFO), capital expenditure (CAPEX), changing in working capital(ΔWC), accrual component estimated by manager (EST); Model 5 contain of cash flow from operation (CFO), capital expenditure (CAPEX), changing in working capital (ΔWC), depreciation and amortization (D&A), deferred tax (DT), changing in inventory (ΔINV), net accrual component estimated by manager(*EST).

is 4.715 vs. 4.313 the lowest MAER is model 5. It is indicating that disaggregate the accrual components estimated by manager into depreciation and amortization (DNA), deferred tax (DT), changing in inventory (Δ INV), and net estimated (EST*) have increasing the predictive power of earnings in predicting CFO. With the deviation between the actual number and the predicted number in forecasting 1 year ahead are 431.3%. Besides, Model 5 also has the highest Adjusted R^2 which is imply the variable in model 5 can explain the CFO properly.

In addition, the same method is conducted in examining model with the highest ability in forecasting CFO in next 2 years. The model which has the lowest MAER is model 5 (4.423) suggested that the deviation between the actual number and the predicted number in forecasting 2 year ahead is 442.3%. The MAER result also in line with the result of Theils U statistic. The lowest Theils U statistic is in model 5 for forecasting next 1 and 2 year 1133 and 684. The conclusion is forecasting CFO in 1 year and 2 year a head model with disaggregated accrual component have excess ability to forecast future CFO comparing to the rest of the model.

In table 3, the error between the actual number and the predicted number is high 442.3% -555.1%; because I divide the entire variable with their own average asset to make my variable comparable across the firm. For example past CFO -0.003 and current CFO is 0.76 the deviation make the error is high. The high difference between past CFO and current CFO is also influenced by the average asset of the firm in every year.

Paper by Barth, Cram et al. (2001) and Poon wing Yan (2005) are also in line with my result. They found that by desegregating NI into CFO and accrual component, it has additional power in predicting CFO. Moreover, in my study I separate the accrual component into accrual components estimated by manager and not estimated by manager. The terminated is in forecasting CFO in short term and long-term is have similar result, whether by disaggregate the accrual component estimated by manager into DT, DNA, Δ INV, EST* has significant ability in forecasting CFO. My result also support the FASB 1978 statement that clarified the earnings element might provide information about the present and future ability of the firm in generating cash. Besides, it is consistent with (Ebaid 2011) that distinguishes the relationship between earnings component and future CFO in emerging countries. The findings show that earnings components have elevated ability in forecasting CFO. He used information from Egypt firms and argued that there is different behavior between emerging country (ex; Indonesia, Malaysia, Egypt, etc.) and developed countries (ex: U.S, U.K, etc.). In emerging country the investor is less mature, the information processing is not efficient, the disclosure requirement is low and also the amount of firms listed in stock exchange is less than in developed countries. Moreover, my result is contradict with Lev, Li et al. (2010). They used U.S. data and I argue that the difference is due to the different characteristic of the country that has been explain by Ebaid (2011) before.

Free cash flow (FCF) can be described as ordinary cash flow after all the adjustment such as DNA. Brickley and McConnell (1987) aserted that firm with high positive FCF will pay an extra dividend. With the excess ability of FCF, I use this figure as a measuring of firm performance. Besides, there is different perspective in measure the cash flow; it could be CFO or FCF. In this study I conduct both of them.

Table 4³ Forecasting free cash flow time t+1 and t+2

Table 4, Represents the average result of forecasting free cash flow (FCF) from 3 different types of sectors and methods in calculating the error from the year 1998-2012

FCF(T+1)	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic
Model 1	3.717	0.1289	2570
Model 2	4.117	0.1138	2835

 $^{^3}$ Lowest MAER meaning that the deviation is low and the model is not concern on the sign. Low theils U statistic refers to low deviation but include more weight to deviation. High Adjusted R^2 show that the Y variable can be explain very well with X variable.

Model 3	4.126&	0.1340	2494
Model 4	1.488#	0.1511	1237
Model 5	4.428	0.1672	2810
FCF(T+2)	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic
Model 1	3.278*	0.068	1013
Model 2	2.852	0.057	458
Model 3	3.296&	0.070	497
Model 4	2.858#	0.083	276
Model 5	3.337#	0.059	227

From the table above, it is demonstrated that model 4 have the lowest MAER which is1.488 and Theils U statistic which is 1237. It is implied that the model 4 which contains of CFO, accrual estimated and non-estimated by manager has the highest ability in forecasting 1 year ahead of FCF. The deviation from the actual number and the predicted number is 148.8%.Free cash flow number show the after tax cash flow that available for creditors and shareholders, it is related to long term firm growth.

In forecasting 2 years ahead, Model 4 also has the lowest MAER 2.858; indicated that the deviation between the real number with the forecasting number is 285.8%. Actually the amount of MAER between model 2 and 4 is the same. However, model 4 is more significant than model 2, besides model 4 also have lower Theils U statistic which is 276 comparing to model 2 which is 458. My result is in line with Greenberg, Johnson et al. (1986) as they found that earnings have effect in predicting cash flow. It can be concluding that the accrual components estimated by manager have ability in forecasting CFO and FCF in short term and long term. In more detailed explanation, in forecasting CFO disaggregates the accrual component estimated by manager into DT, DNA, Δ INV and net estimated have the highest ability. Moreover, in forecasting FCF accrual component estimated by manager in total have the excessive power.

6.3 Forecasting earnings

In this study I classify the earnings into operating income and net income, due to the different perspective of prior studies about the definition of earnings. Hence this makes my study to be comparable with prior studies. There are mix results in forecasting operating income between short-term and long-term in using data from Indonesian Stock Exchange market.

Table 5⁴ Forecasting operating income time t+1 and t+2

Table 5, Represents the average result of forecasting operating income (OI) from 3 different types of sectors and methods in calculating the error from the year 1998-2012.

OI(T+1)	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic	
Model 1	2.490	0.160	283	
Model 2	2.398	0.292	269	
Model 3	2.581&	0.178	304	
Model 4	2.262	0.341	221	
Model 5	1.882	0.353	65	
OI (T+2)	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic	
Model 1	2.683	0.110	249	
Model 2	2.767	0.159	339	
Model 3	2.940&	0.118	498	
Model 4	2.734#	0.199	338	
Model 5	2 1 2 0 4	0.200	515	

The lowest MAER is model 5 which is 1.882 in predicting 1 year ahead. It is implied that the difference between the actual number and the predicted number is 188%. This model also has the lowest theils U statistic which is 65 and the highest the adjusted R^2 which is 0.353, so it is suggested that the OI has been explaining very well by the combination of variables in model 5. The adjusted R^2 derived from the average of the adjusted R^2 regression

⁴ Free cash flow (FCF) = CFO- CAPEX, Working Capital (WC) = CA- C- INV – STI +ACC.REC)-(CL – STD + ACC.PAY +T), Estimates component (EST) = CFO – NI - Δ WC- CAPEX, Net estimate (*EST) = CFO – NI - Δ WC- D&A – DT - CAPEX

of every model. In conclusion disaggregating the accrual item into several items has the highest ability in forecasting OI in short-term period.

On the other hands, the contradicting result appears in predicting next 2 years of OI, the lowest MAER is in model 1 which is 2.683. It is shown that the deviation between the actual numbers with the predicting number is 268.3%, suggesting that the cash flow information as a sum has the highest ability in predicting OI in a long term period. The theils U statistic is also low in model 1 which is 249.

My result is in line with (Lev, Li et al. (2010)) in the short-term but not in the longterm. OI is calculated from deducting sales with cost of goods sold. In the long term, managerial estimate is not having additional power because OI is depending on the sales which are affected by the market. This situation make managerial estimate would not have an affect into OI in the long-term; however, in the short-term period, managerial estimate does have incremental power because in a short term manager can control several variables such as DNA.

The last measure of firm performance is Net Income (NI), it is shows the profit of firm activities after deducting taxes and interest. NI is belongs to accrual component which is adjusted the disclosure cash flow over time.

The outcome implies that the accrual component estimated by manager did not improve the predicting power of earnings in forecasting NI for 1 year ahead, but increases the ability of earnings in predicting NI in next 2 years.

Table 6⁵ Forecasting net income time t+1 and t+2

Table 6, Represents the average result of forecasting net income (NI) from 3 different types of sectors and methods in calculating the error from the year 1998-2012.

⁵ Mean signed error forecast (MER) (actual – predicted)/ actual, Mean absolute forecast error (MAER) Absolute((actual – predicted)/ actual), Theils U statistic average of yearly U statistic, (actual – predicted)^2 / actual^2, Adjusted R^2 average of adjusted R^2 from 1998-2012 (1-residual sum/ the total sum of square)

NI (T+1)	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic
Model 1	2.821*	0.155	156
Model 2	3.064	0.339	279
Model 3	3.323	0.174	479
Model 4	2.908	0.377	240
Model 5	3.509	0.400	448
NI (T+2)	MAER	Adjusted R ²	Theils U statistic
Model 1	3.448	0.106	796
Model 2	3.517*	0.164	1175
Model 3	4.168&	0.114	2359
Model 4	3.429#	0.206	775
			•
Model 5	3.344#	0.238	386

This result is contradictive with forecasting OI. The model with the lowest MAER in forecasting 1 year ahead is model 1 which is 2.821 defining that the deviation between the actual numbers with the predicted number is 282.1%. This model also has the lowest Theils U statistic which is 156. It can be concluded that the CFO figure has the highest ability in predicting NI in next 1 year.

Furthermore, in forecasting 2 years ahead model 5 3.344 which is consists of disaggregate accrual component estimated by manager has incremental power in forecasting NI. It is explained that the difference between the actual number and the predicted number is 334.4%. Model 5 has the lowest Theils U statistic amount 386 which is indicate the result of square the deviation between the actual and the predicted number.

In forecasting NI in long term, accrual components estimated by manager have incremental power because manager can use their estimated in their financing decision. NI is calculated from deducting OI with taxes and interests. When manager chooses to borrow money from bank in long term it will increase the interest and decrease of the tax. With this choice, it affects the NI of the firm in the long-term; moreover, in short term accrual component estimated by manager does not have additional power because in short term the NI is depending on the market. Because the method of calculating OI and NI is different then I argue the result is contradicted.

The objective of my paper is to forecast the ability of accrual figures estimated by manager in predicting firm performance, from the result above, it can be concluded that in forecasting cash flow which I separate into CFO and FCF in short term and long term, accrual components estimated by manager have additional power. However, in forecasting earnings, I separate into OI and NI, the result is mixed. Accrual components estimated by managers have additional power in forecasting NI in long term and OI in short term. On the other hand, accrual components estimated by manager did not have incremental power in forecasting OI in long term and NI in short term. The reason is because the way in calculating NI needs more managerial estimate comparing to calculating OI. NI has relationship with taxes and interests but OI did not have it.

Due to the high error of 5 OLS models that I have conducted ranging from 148.8%-551.5%, it leads me question whether I calculated it in the right way or missing particular step. To increase the reliance of my study, then I conduct the random walk test models. This test is to distinguish past information to forecast the future firm performance Bowen, Burgstahler et al. (1986), Yun, Kim et al. (2012) used random walk model to distinguish the ability of cash flow figures and earnings figures in predicting cash flow.

Table 7. Forecasting random walk model 1 year and 2 year ahead

Represent the random walk model from the year 1998-2012 based on the past information from 3 different types of sectors and methods.

T+1	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic
CFO	3.398	0.743	260
FCF	5.020	0.737	3093
OI	1.611	0.711	69
NI	2.625	0.529	196

T+2	MAER	Adjusted R^2	Theils U statistic
CFO	3.830	0.704	492
FCF	5.481	0.681	1677
OI	2.440	0.665	253
NI	3.280	0.487	456

From the result it can be seen that there is high MAER in using random walk model range from 161.1%- 548.1%, this result is only slightly different with my OLS result 148.8%-551.5%. It can be implied that my result is correct but the reason of high error is because I divided the entire variable of my sample with the average asset. The high different between average asset of last year and current year turn to make the predicted and the actual number have the high deviation. If the average asset is high, it will affect the amount of every variable that I have.

6.4 Usefulness of managerial estimate

After I examined the forecasting firm performance method, then I measure the ability of accrual figures estimated by manager in helping the investors to make an investment decisions. I conduct the portfolio of CAPM abnormal based on predicted firm performance numbers. If the model with the accrual components estimated by manager has higher abnormal return rather than a model without accrual components estimated by manager, it is implies that managerial estimate have economic significant. It is imply that when the investors use information contains of accrual component estimated by manager; they gain excess return comparing to investing without concerning on accrual component estimated by manager.

In calculating the error of my forecasting model I use data from 1998-2012 but when I calculate the CAPM abnormal return I use data from the year 2001-2011. The reason is because the risk free rate from Indonesia 90 days bond middle rate is not available from the year 1998-2000.

Table 8 Abnormal returns by CAPM method from the year 2001-2012

The result of CAPM abnormal return by doing zero investment strategy and the portfolio constructed from the predicted firm performance number by holding portfolio for 1 year.

CAPM	CFO	FCF	OI	NI
Model 1	-0.014	-0.007	0.009	-0.009
Model 2	-0.018	-0.016	-0.029	-0.008
Model 3	-0.008	-0.006	-0.011	-0.010
Model 4	-0.021	0.006	-0.025	-0.028
Model 5	-0.017	-0.009	-0.026	-0.028

The output in table 8 shows the average abnormal return. I compare the CAPM abnormal return and select the highest abnormal return in each measure of firm performances. Most of the result show that there is negative return, however, it turn to be FCF and OI have positive number which is mean that it have the abnormal return. Using the predicted number of FCF, model 4 have 6% yearly abnormal return and using the predicted number of OI model 1 have 8% yearly abnormal return. It is imply that when investor want to forecast FCF they can concern on accrual components estimated by manager, because it is give abnormal return when calculate the zero investment strategy.

The CAPM result strengthen my finding because it is show the benefit of concerning accrual components estimate by manager in real life will have positive effect for investor in process of decision making.

Chapter VII: Conclusion

Nowadays, the roles of financial statement have become more essential in every business cycle. The Information in a financial statement helps users in making decision. To give reliable information about the firm condition, managers need to estimate several figures. However, in case that managers use the estimated components to enrich themselves, financial statement may also lead managers to cause frauds in the firm.

The objective of this study is to distinguish the ability of accrual components in forecasting the firm performance. I measure the firm performance with cash flow from operation, free cash flow, net income and operating income in Indonesian Stock Exchange market from the year 1997 to 2012. I use five OLS models to measure the ability of the model with the accrual component estimated by manager and the model without accrual component estimated by manager. Besides, I use three methods to measure the forecasting error; i.e. the mean absolute forecast error (MAER), the Adjusted R^2 and theils U statistic. I also consider the CAPM abnormal return to make sure that the accrual component estimated by manager can help investors in making investment decision.

Using the classification of accounting component from (Lev, Li et al. (2010)). I found that by disaggregating the accrual component estimated by manager into changing in inventory, deferred tax, depreciation and amortization, the ability of earnings in predicting cash flow from operation, free cash flow increases in short term and long term. Moreover, disaggregating the accrual component estimate by manager increases the earnings power in forecasting operating income for short term and operating income for long term. Besides, in calculating the economic significance of accrual component estimated by manager, the abnormal return is high only when calculating the free cash flow. It is means that accrual component estimate by manager have significance role in forecasting free cash flow.

REFERENCES

Baber, W. R., et al. (2006). "Stock price reaction to evidence of earnings management: Implications for supplementary financial disclosure." <u>Review of Accounting Studies</u> **11**(1): 5-19.

Baber, W. R., et al. (1996). "Investment opportunities and the structure of executive compensation." Journal of accounting and economics **21**(3): 297-318.

Badertscher, B. A., et al. (2012). "Discretionary accounting choices and the predictive ability of accruals with respect to future cash flows." <u>Journal of accounting and</u> <u>economics</u> **53**(1): 330-352.

Baker, W. M. and G. M. Cunningham (1993). "Effects of small business accounting bases and accountant service levels on loan officer decisions." <u>Journal of Business</u> <u>Finance & Accounting</u> **20**(4): 465-477.

หาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย

Barth, M. E., et al. (2001). "Accruals and the prediction of future cash flows." <u>The</u> <u>Accounting Review</u> **76**(1): 27-58.

Bernard, V. L. and D. J. Skinner (1996). "What motivates managers' choice of discretionary accruals?" Journal of accounting and economics **22**(1): 313-325.

Bowen, R. M., et al. (1986). "Evidence on the relationships between earnings and various measures of cash flow." <u>Accounting Review</u>: 713-725.

Brickley, J. A. and J. J. McConnell (1987). "Dividend policy." <u>EATWELL, J.; MILGATE, M.;</u> <u>NEWMAN, P. The New Palgrave: a dictionary of economics. London: The MacMillan</u> <u>Press Limited</u>.

Brochet, F., et al. (2008). Earnings guidance around CFO turnover, Working paper, Harvard Business School.

Brown, L. D. and M. L. Caylor (2009). "Corporate governance and firm operating performance." <u>Review of Ouantitative Finance and Accounting</u> **32**(2): 129-144.

Company, S. (1991). "Trends and issues in rewarding executive performance "<u>Sibson</u> <u>& Company, Princeton, NJ</u>.

Dechow, P. M. (1994). "Accounting earnings and cash flows as measures of firm performance: The role of accounting accruals." <u>Journal of accounting and economics</u> **18**(1): 3-42.

หาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย

Dechow, P. M., et al. (1998). "The relation between earnings and cash flows." <u>Journal</u> of accounting and economics **25**(2): 133-168.

Dechow, P. M., et al. (2008). "The persistence and pricing of the cash component of earnings." Journal of accounting research **46**(3): 537-566.

Dechow, P. M. and D. J. Skinner (2000). "Earnings management: Reconciling the views of accounting academics, practitioners, and regulators." <u>Accounting Horizons</u> **14**(2): 235-250.

Dechow, P. M., et al. (1995). "Detecting earnings management." <u>Accounting Review</u>: 193-225.

Ebaid, I. E.-S. (2011). "Accruals and the prediction of future cash flows: Empirical evidence from an emerging market." <u>Management Research Review</u> **34**(7): 838-853.

Elbert Ludica Toha, S. N. H. (2012). "Anomali Akrual Di Indonesia (Studi Empiris Perusahaan Yang Terdaftar Pada Bursa Efek Indonesia)." <u>Jurnal dan Prosiding SNA -</u> <u>Simposium Nasional Akuntansi</u>.

Elingga, M. (2008). "Pengaruh Komponen Akuntansi Akrual Sebagai Prediktor Arus Kas Operasi pada Saat Krisis dan Setelah Krisis."

Finger, C. A. (1994). "The ability of earnings to predict future earnings and cash flow." Journal of accounting research: 210-223.

Foster, G. (1977). "Quarterly accounting data: Time-series properties and predictiveability results." <u>Accounting Review</u>: 1-21.

Francis, J., et al. (2005). "The market pricing of accruals quality." <u>Journal of accounting</u> and economics **39**(2): 295-327.

Gentry, J. A. and M. Hoque (1990). "A simultaneous equation approach to financial planning using cash flow components."

Ghosh, A. and R. Pawlewicz (2009). "The impact of regulation on auditor fees: Evidence from the Sarbanes-Oxley Act." <u>Auditing: a journal of practice & theory</u> **28**(2): 171-197.

Ghosh, D. and L. Olsen (2009). "Environmental uncertainty and managers' use of discretionary accruals." <u>Accounting, Organizations and Society</u> **34**(2): 188-205.

Govindarajan, V. (1980). "The objectives of financial statements: An empirical study of the use of cash flow and earnings by security analysts." <u>Accounting, Organizations and Society</u> **5**(4): 383-392.

Greenberg, R. R., et al. (1986). "Earnings versus cash flow as a predictor of future cash flow measures." Journal of Accounting, Auditing & Finance **1**(4): 266-277.

Habib, A. (2008). "The role of accruals and cash flows in explaining security returns: evidence from New Zealand." Journal of international accounting, auditing and <u>taxation</u> **17**(1): 51-66.

Chulalongkorn University

Halim, J., et al. (2005). "Pengaruh Manajemen Laba Pada Tingkat Pengungkapan Laporan Keuangan Pada Perusahaan Manufaktur Yang Termasuk Dalam Indeks LQ-45." <u>SNA VIII Solo</u>: 117-135.

Healy, P. M. (1985). "The effect of bonus schemes on accounting decisions." <u>Journal</u> of accounting and economics **7**(1): 85-107.

Jones, J. J. (1991). "Earnings management during import relief investigations." <u>Journal</u> <u>of accounting research</u>: 193-228. Khansalar, E. (2012). "The reliability of accruals and the prediction of future cash flow." <u>International Journal of Business and Management</u> **7**(2): p45.

Krishnan, G. V. and J. A. Largay III (2000). "The predictive ability of direct method cash flow information." Journal of Business Finance & Accounting **27**(1-2): 215-245.

Lev, B., et al. (2010). "The usefulness of accounting estimates for predicting cash flows and earnings." <u>Review of Accounting Studies</u> **15**(4): 779-807.

Lev, B. and D. Nissim (2004). "Taxable income, future earnings, and equity values." <u>The Accounting Review</u> **79**(4): 1039-1074.

Lev, B. and P. Zarowin (1999). "The boundaries of financial reporting and how to extend them." Journal of accounting research: 353-385.

Lewellen, J. (2004). "Predicting returns with financial ratios." <u>Journal of Financial</u> <u>Economics</u> **74**(2): 209-235.

MJ, M. Q. (1991). "The use of cash flow to analyze financial distress in California Hospital." <u>Hospital and Health Service Administration</u>: 223-241

Moses, O. D. (1987). "Income Smoothing and Incentive: Empirical Tests Using Accounting Changes." <u>The Accounting Review</u> **62** 358-377.

Nuryaman (2007). "Pengaruh Konsentrasi Kepemilikan, Ukuran Perusahaan, dan Mekanisme Corporate Governance terhadap Manajemen Laba"." <u>Simposium Nasional</u> <u>Akuntansi</u> XI.

Patell, J. M. (1976). "Corporate forecasts of earnings per share and stock price behavior: Empirical test." Journal of accounting research: 246-276.

Pincus, M., et al. (2007). "The accrual anomaly: International evidence." <u>The</u> <u>Accounting Review</u> **82**(1): 169-203.

Poon, S.-H. and C. W. Granger (2003). "Forecasting volatility in financial markets: A review." Journal of economic literature **41**(2): 478-539.

Ratmono, D. and N. Cahyonowati (2005). "Anomali Pasar Berbasis Earnings dan Persistensi Abnormal Akrual."

Rodríguez-Pérez, G. and S. van Hemmen (2010). "Debt, diversification and earnings management." Journal of Accounting and Public Policy **29**(2): 138-159.

Soares, N. and A. W. Stark (2009). "The accruals anomaly–can implementable portfolio strategies be developed that are profitable net of transactions costs in the UK?" Accounting and business research **39**(4): 321-345.

Stubben, S. R. (2010). "Discretionary revenues as a measure of earnings management." <u>The Accounting Review</u> **85**(2): 695-717. Suadi, A. (1998). "Penelitian tentang Manfaat Laporan Keuangan." <u>Jurnal Ekonomi dan</u> <u>Bisnis Indonesia</u> **13**(2): 1-16.

Subramanyam, K. (1996). "The pricing of discretionary accruals." <u>Journal of accounting</u> and economics **22**(1): 249-281.

Supriyadi (1999). "The Predictive Ability of Earnings Versus Cash Flow Data to Predict Future Cash Flows: a Firm-Specific Analysis."<u>Simposium Nasional Akuntansi</u> II.(IAI-KAPd).

Sutanto, I. I. (2000). Indikasi Manajemen Laba (Earnings Management) Menjelang IPO oleh Perusahaan Yang Terdaftar di Bursa Efek Jakarta, Tesis.

Suwardjono (2005). "Teori Akuntansi: Perekayasaan Pelaporan Keuangan." (Edisi III).

Syafriadi, H. (2000). "Kemampuan Eamings dan Arus Kas Dalam Memprediksi Eamings dan Arus Kas Masa Depan: Studi di Bursa Efek Jakarta." <u>Bisnis Dan Akuntansi</u>, **vol. 2** (1).

Tiono, F., et al. (2004). "Manajemen Laba dalam Initial Public Offerings (IPO) di Bursa Efek Jakarta." <u>Kumpulan Makalah SNA VII</u>: 1072-1089.

Xie, H. (2001). "The mispricing of abnormal accruals." <u>The Accounting Review</u> **76**(3): 357-373.

Yun, J., et al. (2012). "Earnings Quality of the Qatar Exchange and the US Stock Exchange: Empirical Evidence." <u>APPLIED FINANCE</u>: 20.



จุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย Chulalongkorn University


จุฬาลงกรณมหาวทยาลย Chulalongkorn University

Table A.1. Represent the result in conducting disaggregate regression in different 3types of industry over period from the year 1998-2012.

The classification of the variable based on the main activity of the firm and firm have to has at least 4 year consecutive data

Variable	Sector 1	Sector 2	Sector 3
CFO	0.380	0.353	0.280
CAPEX	0.031	(0.026)	0.072
ΔWC	(0.211)	(0.170)	(0.117)
ΔΙΝΥ	(0.122)	(0.160)	(0.115)
DNA	0.151	(0.076)	(0.108)
DT	0.163	0.097	0.553
EST	(0.097)	(0.109)	(0.112)
Adjusted R ²	0.240	0.147	0.255
No of observation	276	976	892



TABLE.A.2.1	CASH FLOW FRO	OM OPERATIO	DN (CFO) (T+1	L)						
MODEL	INTERCEPT	CFO	NI	CAPEX	ΔWC	ESTIMATE	ΔΙΝΥ	DNA	DT	*EST
MODEL 1	0.0427	0.3007		0.1100						
MODEL 2	0.0504		0.3001	0.1174						
MODEL 3	0.0429	0.3057		0.1167	(0.0251)					
MODEL 4	0.0437	0.4436*		0.0699	(0.2482)	(0.2147)				
MODEL 5	0.0217	0.4406*		0.0103	(0.2943)		(0.2395)	0.2956	(0.0882)	(0.2622)

TABLE.A.2.2.	FREE CASH FLO	W (FCF) (T+:	1)							
MODEL	INTERCEPT	CFO	NI	CAPEX	ΔWC	ESTIMATE	ΔΙΝΥ	DNA	DT	*EST
MODEL 1	0.0183	0.2241		0.1100						
MODEL 2	0.0245		0.2199	0.1174						
MODEL 3	0.0182	0.2274		0.1167	(0.0208)					
MODEL 4	0.0258	0.0336		0.0699	(0.4328)	(0.2147)				
MODEL 5	0.0089	0.3142		0.0103	(0.1842)		(0.1086)	0.0571	0.0212	(0.1575)

TABLE A.2.3.	OPERATING INC	OME (OI) (T+	+1)							
MODEL	INTERCEPT	CFO	NI	CAPEX	ΔWC	ESTIMATE	ΔΙΝΥ	DNA	DT	*EST
MODEL 1	0.0081	0.2845		0.0700						
MODEL 2	0.0130		0.4888*	0.0205						
MODEL 3	0.0055	0.2948		0.0698	(0.0397)					
MODEL 4	0.0056	0.5671*		(0.0054)	(0.4029)	(0.4249)				
MODEL 5	0.0132	0.5706*		0.0251	(0.3924)		(0.3547)	(0.6457)	(0.2815)	(0.4087)

MODEL	INTERCEPT	CEO	NI	CAPEX	AWC	ESTIMATE	AINV	DNA	DT	*EST
MODEL 1	0.0516	0.3341		0.1267	2	LOTIMATE		DINA		LUT
MODEL 2	0.0557		0.5510*	0.0894						
MODEL 3	0.0552	0.3505		0.1144	0.0554					
MODEL 4	0.0457	0.6523*		0.0575	(0.4350)	(0.4678)	(0.2147)			
MODEL 5	0.0509	0.6686 *		0.0919	(0.4304)		(0.3722)	(0.7153)	(0.4497)	(0.452

	TABLE & 3.1. CASH FLOW EROM OPERATION (CEO) (T+2)												
MODEL	CASH FLOW FR	CEO	NII NII	-2) CADEV	AWC	ECTIMATE	A1807	DMA	DT	+E6T			
MODEL	INTENCEPT	CFU	IVI	CAFLA	AWC	ESTIMATE		DNA	וט	1631			
MODEL 1	0.0484	0.2837		0.1044									
MODEL 2	0.0582		0.1934	0.1209									
MODEL 3	0.0483	0.2919		0.1140	(0.0104)								
MODEL 4	0.0504	0.3691		0.0700	(0.1379)	(0.1222)							
MODEL 5	0.0311	0.3500		0.0213	(0.1639)		(0.1780)	0.3874	(0.2748)	(0.1562)			

TABLE.A.3.2	2. FREE CASH FLO	W (FCF) (T+	2)							
MODEL	INTERCEPT	CFO	NI	CAPEX	ΔWC	ESTIMATE	ΔΙΝΥ	DNA	DT	*EST
MODEL 1	0.0181	0.1738		(0.2100)						
MODEL 2	0.0240		0.1322	(0.2140)						
MODEL 3	0.0194	0.1771		(0.2107)	(0.0073)					
MODEL 4	0.0221	0.2387		(0.2627)	(0.1092)	(0.0948)				
MODEL 5	0.0152	0.2136		(0.2474)	(0.0936)		(0.0452)	0.0348	(0.1701)	(0.0918)

TABLE A.3.3.	OPERATING INC	OME (OI) (T	+2)							
MODEL	INTERCEPT	CFO	NI	CAPEX	ΔWC	ESTIMATE	ΔΙΝΥ	DNA	DT	*EST
MODEL 1	0.0568	0.2726		0.1392						
MODEL 2	0.0636		0.3486	0.1180						
MODEL 3	0.00537	0.2905		0.1366	0.0459					
MODEL 4	0.0554	0.4606		(0.0905)	(0.2525)	(0.2859)				
MODEL 5	0.0524	0.4528		0.1027	(0.2182)		(0.2137)	(0.2237)	(0.5000)	(0.2459)

TABLE A.3.4.	NET INCOME (N	I) (T+2)								
MODEL	INTERCEPT	CFO	NI	CAPEX	ΔWC	ESTIMATE	ΔΙΝΥ	DNA	DT	*EST
MODEL 1	0.0115	0.2305		0.0808						
MODEL 2	0.0172		0.3091	0.0559						
MODEL 3	0.0086	0.2408		0.0837	0.0438					
MODEL 4	0.0105	0.3974		0.0366	(0.2239)	(0.2579)				
MODEL 5	0.0120	0.3628		0.0487	(0.1674)		(0.2081)	(0.2102)	(0.2026)	(0.1993)

VITA

I graduated from Andalas University, West Sumatera, Indonesia, and Faculty of economic major in accounting. I am from Padang, Indonesia and work as assistant lecturer in Andalas university. I am usual person

Contact information: silvy_astari@yahoo.com



จุฬาลงกรณ์มหาวิทยาลัย Chulalongkorn University